## Exhibit "A"



## Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications Invitation for Bids # PSPW-21-05

General Information			
Project Cost Estimate	\$200,000	See Section 1.4	
Project Timeline	60 calendar days from NTP	See Section 1.4	
Evaluation of Proposals	Staff	See Section 1.7	
Non-Mandatory	10:00 a.m. on August 31, 2021.	See Section 1.8	
Pre-Bid Meeting	Meeting location will be at the Public		
	Services Building, Large Conference		
	Room, located at 8300 S. Palm		
	Drive, Pembroke Pines, FL 33025.		
Question Due Date	September 6, 2021	See Section 1.8	
Proposals will be accepted until	2:00 p.m. on September 21, 2021	See Section 1.8	
5% Proposal Security / Bid Bond	Required in the event that the	See Section 4.1	
	proposal exceeds \$200,000		
100% Payment and Performance Bonds	Required in the event that the	See Section 4.2	
	proposal exceeds \$200,000		

### THE CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES PURCHASING DIVISION 8300 SOUTH PALM DRIVE PEMBROKE PINES, FLORIDA 33025 (954) 518-9020



## **Table of Contents**

SECTION 1 - INSTRUCTIONS	5
1.1 NOTICE	5
1.1.1 VIRTUAL BID OPENING	5
1.2 PURPOSE	6
1.3 SCOPE OF WORK	6
1.3.1 PROJECT DETAILS	6
1.3.2 GENERAL REQUIREMENTS	7
1.3.3 WARRANTIES	8
1.4 PROJECT COST ESTIMATE & TIMELINE	8
1.4.1 PERMITS	8
1.4.2 PERMIT ALLOWANCE	9
1.5 PROPOSAL REQUIREMENTS	9
1.5.1 Attachment A: Contact Information Form	9
1.5.2 Attachment B: Non-Collusive Affidavit	. 10
1.5.3 Attachment C: Proposer's Background Information	. 10
1.5.4 Attachment F: References Form	. 10
1.6 VENDOR REGISTRATION DOCUMENTS	. 10
1.6.1 Vendor Information Form	11
1.6.2 Form W-9 (Rev. October 2018)	11
1.6.3 Sworn Statement on Public Entity Crimes Form	11
1.6.4 Local Vendor Preference Certification	11
1.6.5 Local Business Tax Receipts	. 11
1.6.6 Veteran Owned Small Business Preference Certification	11
1.6.7 Equal Benefits Certification Form	. 11
1.6.8 Vendor Drug-Free Workplace Certification Form	11
1.6.9 Scrutinized Company Certification	. 11
1.6.10 E-Verify System Certification Statement	. 11
1.7 EVALUATION OF PROPOSALS & PROCESS OF SELECTION	12
1.8 TENTATIVE SCHEDULE OF EVENTS	12
1.8.1 NON-MANDATORY PRE-BID MEETING / SITE VISIT	. 12
1.9 SUBMISSION REQUIREMENTS	12
SECTION 2 - INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS	14



SECTION	3 - GENERAL TERMS & CONDITIONS	20
3.1	EXAMINATION OF CONTRACT DOCUMENTS	20
3.2	CONFLICT OF INSTRUCTIONS	20
3.3	ADDENDA or ADDENDUM	20
3.4	INTERPRETATIONS AND QUESTIONS	20
3.5	RULES, REGULATIONS, LAWS, ORDINANCES and LICENSES	20
3.6	WARRANTIES FOR USAGE	21
3.7	BRAND NAMES	21
3.8	QUALITY	21
3.9	SAMPLES	21
3.10	DEVELOPMENT COSTS	21
3.11	PRICING	21
3.12	DELIVERY POINT	21
3.13	TAX EXEMPT STATUS	21
3.14	CONTRACT TIME	21
3.15	COPYRIGHT OR PATENT RIGHTS	22
3.16	PUBLIC ENTITY CRIMES	22
3.17	CONFLICT OF INTEREST	22
3.18	FACILITIES	22
3.19	ENVIRONMENTAL REGULATIONS	22
3.20	SIGNATURE REQUIRED	23
3.21	MANUFACTURER'S CERTIFICATION	23
3.22	MODIFICATION OR WITHDRAWAL OF PROPOSAL	23
3.23	PUBLIC BID; BID OPENING AND GENERAL EXEMPTIONS	23
3.24	RESERVATIONS FOR REJECTION AND AWARD	24
3.25	BID PROTEST	24
3.26	INDEMNIFICATION	24
3.27	DEFAULT PROVISION	24
3.28	ACCEPTANCE OF MATERIAL	25
3.29	LOCAL GOVERNMENT PROMPT PAYMENT ACT	25
3.30	SCRUTINIZED COMPANIES LIST	25
3.31 SUBMI	PUBLIC RECORDS; TRADE SECRET, PROPRIETARY AND CONFIDENTIAI TTALS	
3.32	PURCHASING AGREEMENTS WITH OTHER GOVERNMENT AGENCIES	27

3.33	CONE OF SILENCE	27
3.34	E-VERIFY	27
SECTION	A - SPECIAL TERMS & CONDITIONS	29
4.1	OWNER'S CONTINGENCY	29
4.2	TAX SAVER PROGRAM	29
4.3	RELEASE OF LIEN	29
4.4 AND D	SOLID WASTE CONSTRUCTION AND DEMOLITION DEBRIS COLLECTION ISPOSAL REQUIREMENTS	

## ATTACHMENTS

Attachment A: Contact Information Form

Attachment B: Non-Collusive Affidavit

Attachment C: Proposers Background Information

Attachment D: Sample Insurance Certificate

Attachment E: Specimen Contract - Construction Agreement

Attachment F: References Form

Attachment G: Standard Release of Lien Form

Attachment H: Construction Documents

Attachment I: Energy / Load Calculations



### **SECTION 1 - INSTRUCTIONS**

### 1.1 NOTICE

Notice is hereby given that the City Commission of the City of Pembroke Pines is seeking sealed proposals for:

### IFB # PSPW-21-05 Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications

Solicitations may be obtained from the City of Pembroke Pines website at <u>http://www.ppines.com/index.aspx?NID=667</u> and on the <u>www.BidSync.com</u> website.

If you have any problems downloading the solicitation, please contact the BidSync Support line at 1-800-990-9339.

If additional information help is needed with downloading the solicitation package please contact the Purchasing Office at (954) 518-9020 or by email at <u>purchasing@ppines.com</u>. The Purchasing Office hours are between 7:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. on Monday through Thursday and is located at 8300 South Palm Drive, Pembroke Pines, Florida 33025.

The City requires all questions relating to the solicitation be entered through the "Ask a Question" option tab available on the BidSync website. Responses to the questions will be provided online at www.bidsync.com. Such request must be received by the "Question Due Date" stated in the solicitation. The issuance of a response via BidSync is considered an Addendum and shall be the only official method whereby such an interpretation or clarification will be made.

**Proposals will be accepted until 2:00 p.m., Tuesday, September 21, 2021.** Proposals must be **submitted electronically at <u>www.BidSync.com</u>**. The sealed electronic proposals will be publicly opened at 2:30 p.m. by the City Clerk's Office, in the City Hall Administration Building, 4<sup>th</sup> Floor Conference Room located at 601 City Center Way, Pembroke Pines, Florida, 33025.

### 1.1.1 VIRTUAL BID OPENING

At the time of writing this notice, the City will not be opening up the physical location for public access as <u>City offices are closed to the public</u>, due to the COVID-19 Coronavirus Pandemic.

As a result, meetings may be a combination of in-person and virtual, all as provided by law. In any event, the public is encouraged to attend the bid opening process virtually in lieu of attending the meeting in person.

Bid openings for this project will be live-streamed from the City Clerk's Office, in the City Hall Administration Building, 4th Floor Conference Room located at 601 City Center Way, Pembroke Pines, Florida, 33025 at **2:30 PM on the bid due date.** 





The public is invited to attend the meeting virtually via the Cisco Webex Meetings platform.

• Cisco Webex Meeting Number:	717 019 586
• Join by Phone Number:	+1-408-418-9388

The public may download the **Cisco Webex Meetings app** from <u>https://www.webex.com/downloads.html/</u>, to view and listen to the meeting, however please make sure to mute your phone/microphone/device's audio and camera as the **public may attend the meeting but will not be allowed to comment or participate in** <u>the proceedings.</u>

If any member of the public requires additional information about this meeting or has any questions about how to access the meeting, please contact:

Danny Benedit, Procurement Department City of Pembroke Pines 8300 South Palm Drive, Pembroke Pines, FL 33025 954-518-9022 purchasing@ppines.com

### 1.2 PURPOSE

The City of Pembroke Pines is seeking proposals from qualified firms, hereinafter referred to as the Contractor, to make exterior/interior modifications to an existing building, in accordance with the terms, conditions, and specifications contained in this solicitation. The interior dimensions of the building are 114' x 30' which equates to 3,420 total square feet.

### **<u>1.3 SCOPE OF WORK</u>**

**Location:** Building 46 1001 Poinciana Drive Pembroke Pines Florida, 33025.

### **1.3.1 PROJECT DETAILS**

• Renovations to existing building.



- Verification of all dimensions, square footages, and quantities are the responsibility of the contractor.
- All products must be Miami/Dade County approved and installed in accordance with the 2017 Florida Building Code.
- At no time shall the contractor uncover work which cannot be protected the same day.
- All equipment to be installed as per all governing code requirements.
- All work must be complete and have passed all inspections within sixty (60) days of issuance of the Notice to Proceed.
- Supply and install three (3) overhead coiling doors. Including, but not limited to cutting new openings in block walls and installing new concrete headers as required.
- Cut new openings for four (4) future electric exhaust fans in the concrete block walls. Including, but not limited to installing new concrete headers as required and covering openings with plywood.
- Install ramp and retaining walls at overhead coiling doors.
- Patch/Stucco/Paint exterior/interior of building where new openings are installed or removed.
- Patch/repair interior/exterior concrete/asphalt as required at new/removed openings.
- Construction new storage area including framing, drywall, painting, doors, windows.
- Complete all required materials testing including but not limited to concrete, soils, etc.
- Provide records of all required materials testing.
- Coordinate any new openings in the field to avoid any potential conflicts with existing equipment, structures, and utilities.
- Submit any required shop drawings and/or submittals for review prior to ordering or installation.
- All construction to be completed as per the attached drawings.

## **1.3.2 GENERAL REQUIREMENTS**

- The minimum experience required as a licensed General Contractor is five (5) years for these projects.
- Contractor shall provide all materials, labor, equipment, and any other necessary items required for complete installation.
- All documents, plans, submittals, and NOA's required to obtain a permit are to be provided by the contractor.
- Contractor shall provide all testing, manufacturer warranties, contractor warranties, and certifications.
- The successful Bidder shall employ a competent English speaking superintendent who shall be in attendance at the project site during the progress of the work. The



superintendent shall be the primary representative for the Bidder and all communications given to and all decisions made by the superintendent shall be binding to the Bidder.

- Contractor will be required to schedule all work with the City's Project Manager.
- Contractor shall be responsible for all debris removal and restoration to any existing areas damaged by the contractor once the project is completed. Site shall be made safe, and clean of debris at the end of each work day.
- All precautions need to be taken for life safety and protection of people, vehicles, and all other structures on the site.
- The work must be performed Monday through Friday or as approved by the Project Manager.
- Contractor shall provide weekly schedule/progress updates.

### **1.3.3 WARRANTIES**

- Contractor shall provide a minimum one (1) year workmanship labor and material warranty.
- Upon completion of the project, and with their application instructions and specifications strictly adhered to, the contractor shall provide a written minimum Three (3) year product warranty from the manufacturer.

### **<u>1.4 PROJECT COST ESTIMATE & TIMELINE</u>**

Staff estimates this project to cost approximately \$200.000, which does not include permit costs.

Please note that the City will waive all City related permit, license, impact or inspection fees (including the Building Department and Engineering Department Permit Fees) related to this project. Any related State or County fees, for the aforementioned permits, will be paid by the City.

In addition, the City shall cover the cost for any other permit fees related to external entities through the City's Owner's Contingency for this project, **therefore proposers should not include permit costs in their total proposal price.** 

The work shall be completed within the time frame below from issuance of CITY's Notice to Proceed.

### 1.4.1 PERMITS

The City anticipates this project to require the following permits:

Permit	Agency	Cost (or related method of calculation)
Building	City of Pembroke Pines Building Department (Calvin, Giordano & Associates, Inc.)	2.80% of construction costs



The City shall include a "Permit Allowance" for this project. The Contractor shall obtain all required permits to complete the work, however the City shall utilize the Permit Allowance to reimburse the contractor for the related permit, license, impact or inspection fees. Payments will be made to the contractor based on the actual cost of permits upon submission of paid permit receipts. The City shall not pay for other costs related to obtaining or securing permits.

The City shall determine the amount of the allowance at time of award. The allowance may be based on a specified percent of the proposed project amount and shall be established for the specific project being performed under the contract. This dollar amount shall be shown on the specific project purchase order as a distinct item from the vendor's overall offer to determine the total potential dollar value of the contract. Any Permit Allowance funds that have not been utilized at the end of the project will remain with the City, if the City Permit fees exceed the allowance indicated, the City will reimburse the contractor the actual amount of City Permit Fees required for project completion.

### **1.5 PROPOSAL REQUIREMENTS**

The <u>www.bidsync.com</u> website allows for vendors to complete, scan and upload their documents as part of the bidder's submittal on the website. Prospective proposers interested in responding to this solicitation are requested to provide all of the information listed in this section. Submittals that do not respond completely to all of requirements specified herein may be considered non-responsive and eliminated from the process. Brevity and clarity are encouraged.

### **1.5.1 Attachment A: Contact Information Form**

- a. Attached is contact information form (Attachment A) where the vendor will enter their contact information and complete the proposal checklist. The Contact information form shall be electronically signed by the contact person authorized to represent the contractor. This form must be completed and submitted through <u>www.bidsync.com</u> as part of the bidder's submittal.
- b. The vendor must provide their pricing through the designated lines items listed on the BidSync website.
- c. Please note vendors should be registered on BidSync under the name of the organization that they are operating as and it should match the organization name on the documents that they are submitting and utilizing when responding to the solicitation.
- d. The contact information form should contain an electronic signature of the authorized representative of the Proposer along with the address and telephone number for communications regarding the Proposal.



### 1.5.2 Attachment B: Non-Collusive Affidavit

### 1.5.3 Attachment C: Proposer's Background Information

### **1.5.4** Attachment F: References Form

a. Complete **Attachment F: References Form**, preferably where the team was the same. References should be from the last five years and should be capable of explaining and confirming your firm's capacity to successfully complete the scope of work outlined herein. As part of the proposal evaluation process, the City may conduct an investigation of references, including a record check or consumer affairs complaints. Proposers' submission of a proposal constitutes acknowledgment of the process and consent to investigate. The City is the sole judge in determining Proposers qualifications.

### **1.6 VENDOR REGISTRATION DOCUMENTS**

The City of Pembroke Pines is currently implementing an enhanced Citywide Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) system with the goal of updating our processes and improving customer service. Part of the new Tyler Technologies Munis ERP system will include a vendor management module. In addition, this new system will include a Vendor Self Service (VSS) web portal which will allow vendors to update their information and documents on an as-needed basis. Using VSS, vendors will also be able to enter and maintain their contact and remittance information, discount and payment terms, designated contact persons, and the commodity codes that represent the goods and services the vendor can provide.

While we work towards go-live with the new VSS web portal, we are requesting for vendors to complete the Vendor Registration Packet to help facilitate the implementation process.

These forms will be found under the "Vendor Registration" group of "Qualifications" on the BidSync website for the City of Pembroke Pines. Please note that the BidSync website requires bidders to complete all of the applicable qualifications prior to being able to submit questions on any bids, therefore, please make sure to complete this information as soon as possible.

The new process is intended to make the bidding process easier for vendors that bid on multiple City projects. This process will allow vendors to complete and submit the following standard forms and documents at any time prior to bidding on a project. In addition, the vendors will be able to utilize these same forms without the need to re-fill and re-submit the forms each time they bid on a City project. In the event that the City does not have one of the forms or documents listed below for your company, the City may reach out to your company after the bid has closed to obtain the document(s).

### <u>Furthermore, please make sure to update this information on an as-needed basis so that all</u> pertinent information is accurate, such as local business tax receipts, and any other relevant information.



The following documents can be completed prior to the bidding process through the BidSync website and do not need to be attached to your submittal as the BidSync website will automatically include it.

### **1.6.1 Vendor Information Form**

### **<u>1.6.2</u>** Form W-9 (Rev. October 2018)

a. Previously dated versions of this form will delay the processing of any payments to the selected vendor.

### **1.6.3** Sworn Statement on Public Entity Crimes Form

### **1.6.4 Local Vendor Preference Certification**

### **1.6.5** Local Business Tax Receipts

### 1.6.6 Veteran Owned Small Business Preference Certification

- a. If claiming Veteran Owned Small Business Preference Certification, business must attach the "Determination Letter" from the United States Department of Veteran Affairs Center for Verification and Evaluation notifying the business that they have been approved as a Veteran Owned Small Business (VOSB).
- b. The Veteran Owned Small Business Preference Certification form must be completed by/for the proposer; the proposer WILL NOT qualify for Veteran Owned Small Business Preference based on their sub-contractors' qualifications.

### **1.6.7 Equal Benefits Certification Form**

### 1.6.8 Vendor Drug-Free Workplace Certification Form

### **1.6.9** Scrutinized Company Certification

### **1.6.10 E-Verify System Certification Statement**

- a. Effective January 1, 2021, pursuant to Section 448.095. Florida Statues, the City may not enter into a contract with a vendor/contractor/subcontractor unless that vendor/contractor/subcontractor is registered with and uses the E-Verify system administered by the U.S. Department of Homeland Security ("DHS").
- b. Contractor shall also require all subcontractors to provide an affidavit attesting that the subcontractor does not employ, contract with, or subcontract with, an

unauthorized alien. The Contractor shall maintain a copy of such affidavit for the duration of the contract.

### 1.7 EVALUATION OF PROPOSALS & PROCESS OF SELECTION

- A. Staff will evaluate all responsive proposals received from proposers who meet or exceed the bid requirements contained in the solicitation. Evaluations shall be based upon the information contained in the proposals as submitted.
- B. Staff will make a recommendation to the City Commission for award of contract.

### **<u>1.8 TENTATIVE SCHEDULE OF EVENTS</u>**

Event	Time &/or Date
Issuance of Solicitation (Posting Date)	August 24, 2021
Non-Mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting	10:00 a.m. on August 31, 2021
Question Due Date	September 6, 2021
Anticipated Date of Issuance for the Addenda with	September 9, 2021
Questions and Answers	
Proposals will be accepted until	2:00 p.m. on September 21, 2021
Proposals will be opened at	2:30 p.m. on September 21, 2021
Evaluation of Proposals by Staff	TBD
Recommendation of Contractor to City Commission award	TBD
Issuance of Notice to Proceed	TBD
Project Commencement	Not later than 10 days after NTP
Project Completion	60 days

### 1.8.1 NON-MANDATORY PRE-BID MEETING

There will be a non-mandatory scheduled pre-bid meeting on **August 31, 2021** at 10:00 a.m. Meeting location will be at the Public Services Building, Large Conference Room, located at 8300 S. Palm Drive, Pembroke Pines, FL 33025.

# <u>All vendors will be required to sign in at the meeting to show proof of attendance to the mandatory meeting. It is the vendor's responsibility to make sure that they sign in at the meeting.</u>

### **1.9 SUBMISSION REQUIREMENTS**

Bids/proposals <u>must be submitted electronically</u> at <u>www.bidsync.com</u> on or before 2:00 p.m. on September 21, 2021.

Please note vendors should be registered on BidSync under the name of the organization that they are operating as and it should match the organization name on the documents that they are submitting and utilizing when responding to the solicitation.



The vendor must provide their pricing through the designated lines items listed on the BidSync website. In addition, the vendor must complete any webforms on the BidSync website and provide any additional information requested throughout this solicitation. Any additional information requested in the solicitation should be scanned and uploaded. <u>Unless otherwise</u> <u>specified, the City requests for vendors to upload their documents as one (1) PDF</u> <u>document in the order that is outline in the bid package.</u>

The City recommends for proposers to submit their proposals as soon as they are ready to do so. Please allow ample time to submit your proposals on the BidSync website. Proposals may be modified or withdrawn prior to the deadline for submitting Proposals. BidSync Support is happy to help you with submitting your proposal and to ensure that you are submitting your proposals correctly, but we ask that you contact their support line at 1-800-990-9339 with ample time before the bid closing date and time.

### PLEASE DO NOT SUBMIT ANY PROPOSALS VIA MAIL, E-MAIL OR FAX.



### **SECTION 2 - INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS**

2.1 The CONTRACTOR shall indemnify and hold harmless the CITY and its officers, employees, agents and instrumentalities from any and all liability, losses or damages, including attorneys' fees and costs of defense, which the CITY or its officers, employees, agents or instrumentalities may incur as a result of claims, demands, suits, causes of actions or proceedings of any kind or nature arising out of, relating to or resulting from the performance of this Agreement by the CONTRACTOR or its employees, agents, servants, partners, principals or subcontractors. The CONTRACTOR shall pay all claims and losses in connection therewith and shall investigate and defend all claims, suits or actions of any kind or nature in the name of the CITY, where applicable, including appellate proceedings, and shall pay all costs, judgments, and attorneys' fees which may issue thereon. The CONTRACTOR expressly understands and agrees that any insurance protection required by this Agreement or otherwise provided by the CONTRACTOR shall in no way limit the responsibility to indemnify, keep and save harmless and defend the CITY or its officers, employees, agents and instrumentalities as herein provided.

2.2 CONTRACTOR shall not commence work under this Agreement until it has obtained all insurance required under this paragraph and such insurance has been approved by the Risk Manager of the CITY nor shall the CONTRACTOR allow any subcontractor to commence work on any subcontract until all similar such insurance required of the subcontractor has been obtained and similarly approved.

2.3 Certificates of Insurance, reflecting evidence of the required insurance, shall be filed with the CITY's Risk Manager prior to the commencement of this Agreement. Policies shall be issued by companies authorized to do business under the laws of the State of Florida. The insurance company shall be rated no less than "A" as to management, and no less than "Class VI" as to financial strength according to the latest edition of Best's Insurance Guide published by A.M. Best Company.

2.4 Certificates of Insurance shall provide for thirty (30) days' prior written notice to the CITY in case of cancellation or material changes in the policy limits or coverage states. If the carrier cannot provide thirty (30) days' notice of cancellation, either the CONTRACTOR or their Insurance Broker must agree to provide notice.

2.5 Insurance shall be in force until all obligations required to be fulfilled under the terms of the Agreement are satisfactorily completed as evidenced by the formal acceptance by the CITY. In the event the insurance certificate provided indicates that the insurance shall terminate and lapse during the period of this Agreement, the CONTRACTOR shall furnish, at least forty-five (45) days prior to the expiration of the date of such insurance, a renewed certificate of insurance as proof that equal and like coverage for the balance of the period of the Agreement and extension thereunder is in effect. The CONTRACTOR shall neither commence nor continue to provide any services pursuant to this Agreement unless all required insurance remains in full force and effect. CONTRACTOR shall be liable to CITY for any lapses in service resulting from a gap in insurance coverage.

### 2.6 REQUIRED INSURANCE



CONTRACTOR shall be required to obtain all applicable insurance coverage, as indicated below, prior to commencing any work pursuant to this Agreement:

#### Yes No ✔□

2.6.1 Comprehensive General Liability Insurance written on an occurrence basis including, but not limited to: coverage for bodily injury and property damage, personal & advertising injury, products & completed operations, and contractual liability. Coverage must be written on an occurrence basis, with limits of liability no less than:

- 1. Each Occurrence Limit \$1,000,000
- 2. Fire Damage Limit (Damage to rented premises) \$100,000
- 3. Personal & Advertising Injury Limit \$1,000,000
- 4. General Aggregate Limit \$2,000,000
- 5. Products & Completed Operations Aggregate Limit \$2,000,000

Products & Completed Operations Coverage shall be maintained for the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment under the Agreement. (*For Construction projects: Increase to ten (10) years and include a Designated Construction Project(s) General Aggregate Limit)* 

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No ✔□

2.6.2 Workers' Compensation and Employers' Liability Insurance covering all employees, and/or volunteers of the CONTRACTOR engaged in the performance of the scope of work associated with this Agreement. In the case any work is sublet, the CONTRACTOR shall require the subcontractors similarly to provide Workers' Compensation Insurance for all the latter's employees unless such employees are covered by the protection afforded by the CONTRACTOR. Coverage for the CONTRACTOR and all subcontractors shall be in accordance with applicable state and/or federal laws that may apply to Workers' Compensation Insurance with limits of liability no less than:

1. Workers' Compensation:	Coverage A –	Statutory
2. Employers Liability:	Coverage B	\$500,000 Each Accident
		\$500,000 Disease – Policy Limit
		\$500,000 Disease – Each Employee

If CONTRACTOR claims to be exempt from this requirement, CONTRACTOR shall provide CITY proof of such exemption along with a written request for CITY to exempt CONTRACTOR, written on CONTRACTOR letterhead.

Yes No



- □ 2.6.3 Comprehensive Auto Liability Insurance covering all owned, non-owned and hired vehicles used in connection with the performance of work under this Agreement, with a combined single limit of liability for bodily injury and property damage no less than:
  - Any Auto (Symbol 1) Combined Single Limit (Each Accident) - \$1,000,000
    Hired Autos (Symbol 8)
  - Combined Single Limit (Each Accident) \$1,000,000
  - 3. Non-Owned Autos (Symbol 9) Combined Single Limit (Each Accident) - \$1,000,000

If work under this Agreement includes transportation of hazardous materials, policy shall include pollution liability coverage equivalent to that provided by the latest version of the ISO pollution liability broadened endorsement for auto and the latest version of the ISO Motor Carrier Act endorsement, equivalents or broader language.

## Yes No

 2.6.3.1 If CONTRACTOR requests reduced limits under a Personal Auto Liability Policy and it is agreed to by the CITY, coverage shall include Bodily Injury limits of \$100,000 per person/\$300,000 per occurrence and Property Damage limits of \$300,000 per occurrence

## Yes No

✓ □ 2.6.4 Umbrella/Excess Liability Insurance in the amount of <u>\$2,000,000.00</u> as determined appropriate by the CITY depending on the type of job and exposures contemplated. Coverage must be follow form of the General Liability, Auto Liability and Employer's Liability. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment pursuant to this Agreement.

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

### Yes No

□ × 2.6.5 Professional Liability/Errors & Omissions Insurance with a limit of liability no less than \$1,000,000 per wrongful or negligent act. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services final payment pursuant to this Agreement. Retroactive date, if any, to be no later than the first day of service to the CITY. (Limit to align with size and scope of the Agreement and exposure inherent with operation/services being performed. For Construction projects: Increase to ten (10) years.)

Yes No



✓ □ 2.6.6 Environmental/Pollution Liability insurance shall be required with a limit of no less than \$1,000,000 per wrongful act. Coverage shall include: CONTRACTOR's completed operations, sudden, accidental and gradual pollution conditions. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment pursuant to this Agreement. Retroactive date, if any, to be no later than the first day of service to the CITY. (*Limit to align with size and scope of the Agreement and exposure inherent with operation/services being performed. For Construction projects: Increase to ten (10) years)* 

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

### Yes No

**X** Cyber Liability including Network Security and Privacy Liability with a limit of 2.6.7 liability no less than \$1,000,000 per loss. Coverage shall include liability arising from: theft, dissemination and/or use of confidential information stored or transmitted in electronic form, unauthorized access to, use of, or tampering with computer systems, including hacker attacks or inability of an authorized third party to gain access to your services, including denial of service, and the introduction of a computer virus into, or otherwise causing damage to, a customer's or third person's computer, computer system, network, or similar computer-related property and the data, software and programs thereon. If vendor is collecting credit card information, it shall cover all PCI breach expenses. Coverage is to include the various state monitoring and state required remediation as well as meet the various state notification requirements. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after delivery of goods/services or final payment of the Agreement. Retroactive date, if any, to be no later than the first day of service to the CITY.

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No

□ × 2.6.8 Crime Coverage shall include employee dishonesty, forgery or alteration, and computer fraud in an amount of no less than \$1,000,000 per loss. If CONTRACTOR is physically located on CITY's premises, a third-party fidelity coverage extension shall apply.

Yes No

□ × 2.6.9 Garage Liability & Garage-keepers Legal Liability for those that manage parking lots for the CITY or service CITY vehicles. Coverage must be written on an occurrence basis, with limits of liability no less than \$1,000,000 per Occurrence, including products &



completed operations. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment of this Agreement.

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No

2.6.10 Liquor Liability for those in the business of selling, serving or furnishing of any alcoholic beverages, whether licensed or not, shall carry a limit of liability of no less than \$1,000,000 per occurrence. Coverage shall be maintained for the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment under the Agreement.

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No

□ × 2.6.11 Sexual Abuse & Molestation for any agreement involving a vulnerable population. Limits shall be no less than \$500,000 per occurrence. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment of this Agreement. Retroactive date, if any, to be no later than the first day of service to the CITY. (*Limit to align with size and scope of the Agreement and exposure inherent with operation/services being performed.*)

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No

2.6.12 Builder's Risk Insurance shall be "All Risk" for one hundred percent (100%) of the completed value of the project that is the subject of this Agreement with a deductible of not more than five percent (5%) for Named Windstorm and \$20,000 per claim for all other perils. The Builder's Risk Insurance shall include interests of the CITY, the CONTRACTOR and subcontractors of the project. The CONTRACTOR shall include a separate line item for all costs associated with the Builder's Risk Insurance Coverage for the project. The CITY reserves the right at its sole discretion to utilize the CONTRACTOR's Builder's Risk Insurance or for the CITY to purchase its own Builder's Risk Insurance for the Project. Prior to the CONTRACTOR purchasing the Builder's Risk insurance for the project, the CONTRACTOR shall allow the CITY the opportunity to analyze the CONTRACTOR's coverage and determine who shall purchase the coverage. Should the CITY utilize the CONTRACTOR's Builder's Risk Insurance, the CONTRACTOR shall be responsible for all deductibles. If the CITY chooses to purchase



the Builder's Risk Coverage on the project, the CONTRACTOR shall provide the CITY with a change order deduct for all premiums and costs associated with the Builder's Risk insurance in their schedule. Should the CITY choose to utilize the CITY's Builder's Risk Program, the CITY shall be responsible for the Named Windstorm Deductible and the CONTRACTOR shall be responsible for the All Other Perils Deductible.

If and when 100% is not available or reasonable, the CITY Risk Manager is to make the determination as to what limits are appropriate for the given project.

# Yes No $\Box$ 2.6.13 Other Insurance

### 2.7 REQUIRED ENDORSEMENTS

- 2.7.1 The City of Pembroke Pines shall be named as an Additional Insured on each of the Liability Policies required herein.
- 2.7.2 Waiver of all Rights of Subrogation against the CITY.
- 2.7.3 Thirty (30) Day Notice of Cancellation or Non-Renewal to the CITY.
- 2.7.4 CONTRACTOR's policies shall be Primary & Non-Contributory.
- 2.7.5 All policies shall contain a "severability of interest" or "cross liability" clause without obligation for premium payment of the CITY.
- 2.7.6 The City of Pembroke Pines shall be named as a Loss Payee on all Property and/or Inland Marine Policies as their interest may appear.

2.8 Any and all insurance required of the CONTRACTOR pursuant to this Agreement must also be required by any subcontractor in the same limits and with all requirements as provided herein, including naming the CITY as an additional insured, in any work that is subcontracted unless such subcontractor is covered by the protection afforded by the CONTRACTOR and provided proof of such coverage is provided to CITY. The CONTRACTOR and any subcontractors shall maintain such policies during the term of this Agreement.

2.9 The CITY reserves the right to require any other additional types of insurance coverage and/or higher limits of liability it deems necessary based on the nature of work being performed under this Agreement.

2.10 The insurance requirements specified in this Agreement are minimum requirements and in no way reduce any liability the CONTRACTOR has assumed in the indemnification/hold harmless section(s) of this Agreement.

# SECTION 3 - GENERAL TERMS & CONDITIONS

#### 3.1 EXAMINATION OF CONTRACT DOCUMENTS

Before submitting a Proposal, each Proposer should (a) consider federal, state and local laws, ordinances, rules and regulations that may in any manner affect cost or performance of the work, (b) study and carefully correlate the Proposer's observations with the Proposal Documents; and (c) notify the Purchasing Manager of all conflicts, errors and discrepancies, if any, in the Proposal Documents.

The Proposer, by and through the submission of a Proposal, agrees that Proposer shall be held responsible for having familiarized themselves with the nature and extent of the work and any local conditions that may affect the work to be done and the services, equipment, materials, parts and labor required.

### 3.2 CONFLICT OF INSTRUCTIONS

If a conflict exists between the General Conditions and Instructions stated herein and specific conditions and instructions contained in specifications, the specifications shall govern.

### 3.3 ADDENDA or ADDENDUM

A formal solicitation may require an Addendum to be issued. An addendum in some way may clarify, correct or change the original solicitation (i.e. due date/time, specifications, terms, conditions, line item). Vendors submitting a proposal should check the BidSync website for any addenda issued. Vendors are cautioned not to consider verbal modifications to the solicitation, as the addendum issued through BidSync will be the only official method whereby changes will be made.

# 3.4 INTERPRETATIONS AND QUESTIONS

If the Proposer is in doubt as to the meaning of any of the Proposal Documents, is of the opinion Conditions that the and Specifications contain errors or contradictions or reflect omissions, or has any question concerning the conditions and specifications, the Proposer shall submit a question for interpretation or clarification. The City requires all questions relating to the solicitation be entered through the "Ask a Question" option tab available on the BidSync website. Responses to the questions will be provided online at www.bidsync.com. Such request must be received by the "Question Due Date" stated in the solicitation. Questions received after "Question Due Date" shall not be answered. Interpretations or clarifications in response to such questions will be issued via BidSync. The issuance of a response via BidSync is considered an Addendum and shall be the only official method whereby such an interpretation or clarification will be made.

BidSync Support is also available to assist proposers with submitting their proposal and to ensure that proposers are submitting their proposals correctly. Proposers should ensure that they contact they BidSync support line at 1-800-990-9339 with ample time before the bid closing date and time.

For all other questions related to this solicitation, please contact the Purchasing Division at <u>purchasing@ppines.com</u>.

### 3.5 RULES, REGULATIONS, LAWS, ORDINANCES and LICENSES

The awarded contractor shall observe and obey all laws, ordinances, rules, and regulations of the federal, state, and CITY, which may be applicable to the service being provided. The awarded firm shall have or be responsible for obtaining all necessary permits or licenses required, if necessary, in order to provide this service.



Bidder warrants by submittal that prices quoted here are in conformity with the latest federal price guidelines, if any.

### 3.6 WARRANTIES FOR USAGE

Whenever a bid is sought, seeking a source of supply for a specified time for materials or service, the quantities or usage shown are estimated only. No guarantee or warranty is given or implied by the City as to the total amount that may or may not be purchased from any resulting contracts. These quantities are for bidders information only and will be used for tabulation and presentation of bid.

### 3.7 BRAND NAMES

If and wherever in the specifications a brand name, make, name of manufacturer, trade name, or vendor catalog number is mentioned, it is for the purpose of establishing a grade or quality of material only. Since the City does not wish to rule out other competition and equal brands or makes, the phrase "OR EQUAL" is added. However, if a product other than that specified is bid, Bidders shall indicate on their proposal and clearly state the proposed substitution and deviation. It is the vendor's responsibility to provide any necessary documentation and samples within their bid submittal to prove that the product is equal to that specified. Such samples are to be furnished before the date of bid opening. unless otherwise specified. Additional evidence in the form of documentation and samples may be requested if the proposed brand is other than that specified. The City retains the right to determine if the proposed brand shall be considered as an approved equivalent or not.

### 3.8 QUALITY

All materials used for the manufacture or construction of any supplies, materials, or equipment covered by this bid shall be new, the latest model, of the best quality, and highest grade workmanship, unless otherwise noted.

### 3.9 SAMPLES

Samples, when requested, must be furnished before, or at the bid opening, unless otherwise specified, and delivered free of expense to the City and if not used in testing or destroyed, will upon request within thirty (30) days of bid award be returned at the bidders expense.

### 3.10 DEVELOPMENT COSTS

Neither the City nor its representatives shall be liable for any expenses incurred in connection with the preparation, submission or presentation of a Bid in response to this solicitation. All information in the Bid shall be provided at no cost to the City.

### 3.11 PRICING

Prices should be stated in units of quantity specified in the bidding specifications. In case of discrepancy in computing the amount of the bid, the unit prices quoted will govern.

Bidder warrants by virtue of bidding that prices, terms, and conditions quoted in his bid will be firm for acceptance for a period of ninety (90) days from date of bid opening unless otherwise stated by the City or bidder.

### 3.12 DELIVERY POINT

All items shall be delivered F.O.B. destination, and delivery cost and charges included in the bid price. Failure to do so may be cause for rejection of bid.

### 3.13 TAX EXEMPT STATUS

The City is exempt from Florida Sales and Federal Excise taxes on direct purchase of tangible property.

### 3.14 CONTRACT TIME

By virtue of the submission of the Proposal, Proposer agrees and fully understands that



the completion time of the work of the Contract is an essential and material condition of the Contract and that <u>time is of</u> <u>the essence</u>. The Successful Proposer agrees that all work shall be prosecuted regularly, diligently and uninterrupted at such rate of progress as will ensure full completion thereof within the time specified. Failure to complete the work within the time period specified shall be considered a default.

In addition, time will be of the essence for any orders placed as a result of this bid. Purchaser reserves the right to cancel such orders, or part thereof, without obligation if delivery is not made at the time(s) or place(s) specified.

### 3.15 COPYRIGHT OR PATENT RIGHTS

Bidder warrants that there have been no violations of copyrights or patent rights in manufacturing, producing, or selling other goods shipped or ordered as a result of this bid, and seller agrees to hold the purchaser harmless from any and all liability, loss or expense occasioned by such violation.

### 3.16 PUBLIC ENTITY CRIMES

"A person or affiliate who has been placed on the convicted vendor list following a conviction for a public entity crime may not submit a bid on a contract to provide any goods or services to a public entity, may not submit a bid on a contract with a public entity for the construction or repair of a public building or public work, may not submit bids on leases of real property to a public entity, may not be awarded or perform work as a supplier, subcontractor, or contractor. consultant under a contract with any public entity, and may not transact business with any public entity in excess of the threshold amount provided in Section 287.017, for CATEGORY TWO for a period of 36 months from the date of being placed on the convicted vendor list."

The Public Entity Crime Affidavit Form, attached to this solicitation, includes

documentation that shall be executed by an individual authorized to bind the Proposer. The Proposer further understands and accepts that any contract issued as a result of this solicitation shall be either voidable or subject to immediate termination by the City. In the event there is any misrepresentation or lack of compliance with the mandates of Section 287.133 or Section 287.134, respectively, Florida Statutes. The City in the event in such termination, shall not incur any liability to the Bidder for any goods, services or materials furnished.

### 3.17 CONFLICT OF INTEREST

The award of any contract hereunder is subject to the provisions of Chapter 112, Florida Statutes. Proposers must disclose with their Proposal the name of any officer, director, partner, proprietor, associate or agent who is also an officer or employee of CITY or any of its agencies. Further, all Proposers must disclose the name of any officer or employee of CITY who owns, directly or indirectly, an interest of five percent (5%) or more in the Proposer's firm or any of its branches or affiliate companies.

### 3.18 FACILITIES

The City reserves the right to inspect the Bidder's facilities at any time with prior notice.

### 3.19 ENVIRONMENTAL REGULATIONS

CITY reserves the right to consider Proposer's history of citations and/or violations of environmental regulations in determining a Proposer's responsibility, and further reserves the right to declare a Proposer not responsible if the history of violations warrant such determination. Proposer shall submit with the Proposal, a complete history of all citations and/or violations, notices and dispositions thereof. non-submission The of anv such documentation shall be deemed to be an affirmation by the Proposer that there are no citations or violations. Proposer shall notify





### 3.20 SIGNATURE REQUIRED

All proposals must be signed with the firm name and by an officer or employee having authority to bind the company or firm by his signature. FAILURE TO PROPERLY SIGN PROPOSAL SHALL INVALIDATE SAME, AND IT MAY NOT BE CONSIDERED FOR AWARD.

The individual executing this Bid on behalf of the Company warrant to the City that the Company is authorized to do business in the State of Florida, is in good standing and that Company possesses all of the required licenses and certificates of competency required by the State of Florida and Broward County to provide the goods or perform the services herein described.

The signed bid shall be considered an offer on the part of the bidder or contractor, which offer shall be deemed accepted upon approval by the City Commission of the City of Pembroke Pines and in case of default on the part of the bidder or contractor after such acceptance, the City of Pembroke Pines may take such action as it deems appropriate including legal action for damages or specific performance.

#### 3.21 MANUFACTURER'S CERTIFICATION

The City of Pembroke Pines reserves the right to request from bidder separate manufacturer certification of all statements made in the proposal.

### 3.22 MODIFICATION OR WITHDRAWAL OF PROPOSAL

The City recommends for proposers to submit their proposals as soon as they are ready to do so. Please allow ample time to submit your proposals on the BidSync website. Proposals may be modified or withdrawn prior to the deadline for submitting Proposals.

# 3.23 PUBLIC BID; BID OPENING AND GENERAL EXEMPTIONS

All submittals received by the deadline will be recorded, and will subsequently be publicly opened on the same business day at 2:30 p.m. at the office of the City Clerk, 4th Floor, 601 City Center Way, Pembroke Pines, Florida, 33025.

All Proposals received from Proposers in response to the solicitation will become the property of CITY and will not be returned to the Proposers. In the event of Contract award, all documentation produced as part of the Contract shall become the exclusive property of CITY. Proposers are requested to identify specifically any information contained in their Proposals which they consider confidential and/or proprietary and which they believe to be exempt from disclosure, citing specifically the applicable exempting law.

Pursuant to Section 119.071 of the Florida Statutes, sealed bids, proposals, or replies received by a Florida public agency shall remain exempt from disclosure until an intended decision is announced or until 30 days from the opening, whichever is earlier.

Therefore, bidders will not be able to procure a copy of their competitor's bids until an intended decision is reached or 30 days has elapsed since the time of the bid opening.

However, pursuant to Section 255.0518 of the Florida Statutes, when opening sealed bids that are received pursuant to a competitive solicitation for **construction or repairs on a public building or public work**, the entity shall:

(a) Open the sealed bids at a public meeting.



- (b) Announce at that meeting the name of each bidder and the price submitted in the bid.
- (c) Make available upon request the name of each bidder and the price submitted in the bid.

For solicitations that are **not** for "**construction or repairs on a public building or public work**" the City shall not reveal the prices submitted in the bids until an intended decision is announced or until 30 days from the opening, whichever is earlier.

### 3.24 RESERVATIONS FOR REJECTION AND AWARD

The City of Pembroke Pines reserves the right to accept or reject any and all bids or parts of bids, to waive irregularities and technicalities, and to request rebids. The City also reserves the right to award a contract on such items(s) or service(s) the City deems will best serve its interests. All bids shall be awarded to the most responsive/responsible bidder, provided the (City) may for good cause reject any bid or part thereof. It further reserves the right to award a contract on a split order basis, or such combinations as shall best serve the interests of the City unless otherwise specified. No premiums, rebates or gratuities permitted, either with, prior to, or after award. This practice shall result in the cancellation of said award and/or return of items (as applicable) and the recommended removal of bidder from bid list(s).

### 3.25 BID PROTEST

Any protests or challenges to this competitive procurement shall be governed by Section 35.38 of the City's Code of Ordinances.

### 3.26 INDEMNIFICATION

The Successful Proposer shall pay all claims, losses, liens, settlements or judgments of any nature whatsoever in connection with the subsequent indemnifications including, but not limited to, reasonable attorney's fees (including appellate attorney's fees) and costs.

CITY reserves the right to select its own legal counsel to conduct any defense in any such proceeding and all costs and fees associated therewith shall be the responsibility of Proposer under Successful the indemnification agreement. Nothing contained herein is intended nor shall it be construed to waive City's rights and immunities under the common law or Florida Statute 768.28 as amended from time to time.

Additional indemnification requirements may be included under Special Terms and Conditions and/or as part of a specimen contract included in the solicitation package.

General Indemnification: To the fullest extent permitted by laws and regulations, Successful Proposer shall indemnify, defend, save and hold harmless the CITY, its officers, agents and employees, harmless from any and all claims, damages, losses, liabilities and expenses, direct, indirect or consequential arising out of or in consequential arising out of or alleged to have arisen out of or in consequence of the products, goods or services furnished by or operations of the Successful Proposer or his subcontractors, agents, officers, employees or independent contractors pursuant to or in the performance of the Contract.

### Patent and Copyright Indemnification:

Successful Proposer agrees to indemnify, defend, save and hold harmless the CITY, its officers, agents and employees, from all claims, damages, losses, liabilities and expenses arising out of any alleged infringement of copyrights, patent rights and/or the unauthorized or unlicensed use of any invention, process, material, property or other work manufactured or used in connection with the performance of the Contract, including its use by CITY.

### 3.27 DEFAULT PROVISION



In the case of default by the bidder or contractor, the City of Pembroke Pines may procure the articles or services from any other sources and hold the bidder or contractor responsible for any excess costs occasioned or incurred thereby.

The City shall be the sole judge of nonperformance, which shall include any failure on the part of the successful Bidder to accept the Award, to furnish required documents, and/or to fulfill any portion of the contract within the time stipulated. Upon default by the successful Bidder to meet any terms of this agreement, the City will notify the Bidder five (5) days (weekends and holidays excluded) to remedy the default. Failure on the Contractor's part to correct the default within the required five (5) days shall result in the contract being terminated and upon the City notifying in writing the Contractor of its intentions and the effective date of the termination. The following shall constitute default:

A. Failure to perform the Work required under the contract and/or within the time required or failing to use the subcontractor, entities and personnel as identified and set forth, and to the degree specified in the contract.

B. Failure to begin the Work under this Bid within the time specified.

C. Failure to perform the Work with sufficient Workers and equipment or with sufficient materials to ensure timely completion.

D. Neglecting or refusing to remove materials or perform new Work where prior Work has been rejected as non-conforming with the terms of the contract.

E. Becoming insolvent, being declared bankrupt, or committing act of bankruptcy or insolvency, or making an assignment renders the successful Bidder incapable of performing the Work in accordance with and as required by the contract.

F. Failure to comply with any of the terms of the contract in any material respect.

In the event of default of a contract, the successful Bidder shall pay all attorney's fees and court costs incurred in collecting any damages. The successful Bidder shall pay the City for any and all costs incurred in ensuing the completion of the project.

Additional provisions may be included in the specimen contract.

### 3.28 ACCEPTANCE OF MATERIAL

The material delivered under this proposal shall remain the property of the seller until a physical inspection and actual usage of this material and/or services is made and thereafter accepted to the satisfaction of the City and must comply with the terms herein, and be fully in accord with specifications and of the highest quality. In the event the material and/or services supplied to the City are found to be defective or do not conform to specifications, the City reserves the right to cancel the order upon written notice to the seller and return product to seller at the sellers expense.

### 3.29 LOCAL GOVERNMENT PROMPT PAYMENT ACT

The City complies with Florida Statute 218.70, Local Government Prompt Payment Act.

### 3.30 SCRUTINIZED COMPANIES LIST

In accordance with Florida Statue 287.135, as amended, a company is ineligible to, and may not, bid on, submit a proposal for, or enter into or renew a contract with an agency or local governmental entity for goods or services if:

(a) Any amount of, at the time of bidding on, submitting a proposal for, or entering into or renewing such contract, the company is on the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List, created pursuant to s. 215.4725, or is engaged in a boycott of Israel; or



(b) One million dollars or more if, at the time of bidding on, submitting a proposal for, or entering into or renewing such contract, the company:

1. Is on the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List or the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, created pursuant to s. 215.473; or

2. Is engaged in business operations in Syria.

By submitting a bid, proposal or response, the company, principals or owners certify that they are not listed on the Scrutinized Companies that boycott Israel List, Scrutinized Companies with activities in Sudan List, Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or is engaged in business operations in Syria.

### 3.31 PUBLIC RECORDS; TRADE SECRET, PROPRIETARY AND CONFIDENTIAL SUBMITTALS

The Proposer's response to this solicitation is a public record pursuant to Florida law, which is subject to disclosure by the City under the State of Florida Public Records Law, Florida Statutes Chapter 119.07 ("Public Records Law"). The City shall permit public access to all documents, papers, letters or other material submitted in connection with this solicitation and the Contract to be executed for this solicitation, subject to the provisions of Chapter 119.07 of the Florida Statutes.

Any language contained in the Proposer's response to the solicitation purporting to require confidentiality of any portion of the Proposer's response to the solicitation, except to the extent that certain information is in the City's opinion a Trade Secret pursuant to Florida law, shall be void. If a Proposer submits any documents or other information to the City which the Proposer claims is Trade Secret information and exempt from Florida Statutes Chapter 119.07 ("Public Records Laws"), the Proposer shall clearly designate that it is a Trade Secret and that it is asserting that the document or information is exempt. The Proposer must specifically identify the exemption being claimed under Florida Statutes 119.07. The City shall be the final arbiter of whether any information contained in the Proposer's response to the solicitation constitutes a Trade Secret.

Any claim of confidentiality on financial statements must be asserted at the time of submittal. The firm must identify the specific statute that authorizes the exemption from the Public Records Law. Please note that the financial statement exemption provided for in Section 119.071(1)c, Florida Statutes only applies to submittals in response to a solicitation for a "public works" project.

EXCEPT FOR CLEARLY MARKED PORTIONS THAT ARE BONA FIDE TRADE SECRETS PURSUANT TO FLORIDA LAW. DO NOT MARK YOUR RESPONSE TO THE SOLICITATION AS PROPRIETARY OR CONFIDENTIAL. DO NOT MARK YOUR RESPONSE TO THE SOLICITATION OR ANY PART THEREOF AS COPYRIGHTED. ALL DOCUMENTS THAT THE FIRM PURPORTS TO BE CONFIDENTIAL, PROPRIETARY OR A TRADE SECRET SHALL BE UPLOADED TO THE BIDSYNC WEBSITE AS A SEPARATE ATTACHMENT CLEARLY IDENTIFYING THE EXEMPTION BEING CLAIMED UNDER FLORIDA STATUTES 119.07.

The city's determination of whether an exemption applies shall be final, and the proposer agrees to defend, indemnify, and hold harmless the city and the city's officers, employees, and agent, against any loss or damages incurred by any person or entity as a result of the city's treatment of records as public records.

#### 3.32 PURCHASING AGREEMENTS WITH OTHER GOVERNMENT AGENCIES

It is hereby made part of this solicitation that the submission of any bid response to this advertised request constitutes a bid made under the same or similar terms and conditions, for the same price, or better price, to other government agencies if agreeable by the bidder and the government agency.

At the option of the vendor/contractor, the use of the contract resulting from this solicitation may be extended to other governmental agencies, including the State of Florida, its agencies, political subdivisions, counties, and cities.

Each governmental agency allowed by the vendor/contractor to use this contract shall do so independently of any other governmental entity. Each agency shall be responsible for its own purchases and shall be liable only for goods or services ordered, received, and accepted. No agency receives any liability by virtue of this bid and subsequent contract award.

### 3.33 CONE OF SILENCE

**Prohibited Communication:** In accordance with the Cone of Silence Ordinance, Section 35.40 of the City's Code of Ordinances, during the course of a sealed competitive solicitation, a cone of silence shall be in effect between:

(1) Any person or entity that seeks a contract, contract amendment, award, recommendation, or approval related to a sealed competitive solicitation or that is subject to being evaluated or having its response evaluated in connection with a sealed competitive solicitation, including a person or entity's representative; and

(2) The City Manager or any person or group of persons appointed or designated by the City Commission or the City Manager to evaluate, select, or make a recommendation to the City Commission or the City Manager regarding a sealed competitive solicitation, including any member of the selection/evaluation committee.

**Effective Dates:** A cone of silence shall be in effect during a sealed competitive solicitation process beginning upon the advertisement for the sealed competitive solicitation or during such other procurement activities as declared by the City Commission, and shall terminate at the time the City Commission takes final action or gives final approval of a contract, rejects all bids or responses to the sealed competitive solicitation, or takes other action which ends the sealed competitive solicitation process.

**Permitted communication:** The cone of silence shall not apply to:

(1) Written or oral communications with legal counsel for the city, the Procurement Department staff for the city, and the person or persons designated in the sealed competitive solicitation as the contact person for clarification or information related to the sealed competitive solicitation.

(2) Public presentations, asking questions, or providing feedback at pre-bid meetings, site visits or conferences or at a selection, evaluation or negotiation meeting related to the sealed competitive solicitation.

(3) Contract negotiations with the selected entity.

**Violations:** Any action in violation of this section shall be cause for disqualification of the bid or the proposal.

### 3.34 E-VERIFY

Contractor certifies that it is aware of and complies with the requirements of Section 448.095, Florida Statues, as may be amended from time to time and briefly described herein below.

1) Definitions for this Section:

a) "Contractor" means a person or entity that has entered or is attempting to

enter into a contract with a public employer to provide labor, supplies, or services to such employer in exchange for salary, wages, or other remuneration. "Contractor" includes, but is not limited to, a vendor or consultant.

- b) "Subcontractor" means a person or entity that provides labor, supplies, or services to or for a contractor or another subcontractor in exchange for salary, wages, or other remuneration.
- c) "E-Verify system" means an Internetbased system operated by the United States Department of Homeland Security that allows participating employers to electronically verify the employment eligibility of newly hired employees.
- 2) Registration Requirement; Termination:

Pursuant to Section 448.095, Florida Statutes, effective January 1, 2021, Contractors, shall register with and use the E-verify system in order to verify the work authorization status of all newly hired employees. Contractor shall register for and utilize the U.S. Department of Homeland Security's E-Verify System to verify the employment eligibility of:

- All persons employed by a Contractor to perform employment duties within Florida during the term of the contract; and
- b) All persons (including subvendors / subconsultants / subcontractors) assigned by Contractor to perform work pursuant to the contract with the City of Pembroke Pines. The Contractor acknowledges and agrees that registration and use of the U.S. Department of Homeland Security's

E-Verify System during the term of the contract is a condition of the contract with the City of Pembroke Pines; and

c) The Contractor shall comply with the provisions of Section 448.095, Fla. Stat., "Employment Eligibility," as amended from time to time. This includes, but is not limited to registration and utilization of the E-Verify System to verify the work authorization status of all newly hired employees. Contractor shall also require all subcontractors to provide affidavit attesting that the an subcontractor does not employ, contract with, or subcontract with, an unauthorized alien. The Contractor shall maintain a copy of such affidavit for the duration of the contract. Failure to comply will lead to termination of this Contract, or if a subcontractor knowingly violates the statute, the subcontract must be terminated immediately. Any challenge to termination under this provision must be filed in the Circuit Court no later than twenty (20) calendar days after the date of termination. Termination of this Contract under this Section is not a breach of contract and may not be considered as such. If this contract is terminated for a violation of the statute by the Contractor, the Contractor may not be awarded a public contract for a period of one (1) year after the date of termination.

# SECTION 4 - SPECIAL TERMS & CONDITIONS

### 4.1 OWNER'S CONTINGENCY

While the specifications contained in this solicitation and any ensuing Purchase Orders or contracts have incorporated all anticipated work to be accomplished, there may be unanticipated work required of the vendor in conjunction with a specific project. reason, For this the City Commission may award a project with an "Owner's Contingency". This contingency or allowance authorizes the City execute change orders up to the amount of the contingency without the need to obtain additional Commission approval. The Owner's Contingency is usually based on a specified percent of the proposed project amount and is established for the specific project being performed under the contract. This dollar amount shall be shown on the specific project purchase order as a distinct item from the vendor's overall offer to determine the total potential dollar value of the contract. It is hereby understood and agreed that the vendor shall not expend any dollars in connection with the Owner's Contingency without the expressed prior approval of the City's authorized representative. Any Owner's Contingency funds that have not been utilized at the end of the project will remain with the Owner, the contractor shall only be paid for the proposed project cost as approved by the City Commission along with any Owner Contingency expenses that were approved by the City's authorized representative.

### 4.2 TAX SAVER PROGRAM

The Contractor shall cooperate on certain projects to allow the City to avail itself of a sales tax savings program.

### 4.3 RELEASE OF LIEN

Contractor must provide an executed Partial/Final Release of Lien utilizing the

City's standard Release of Lien Form in order for the City to release any payments to the Contractor.

### 4.4 SOLID WASTE CONSTRUCTION AND DEMOLITION DEBRIS COLLECTION AND DISPOSAL REQUIREMENTS

The City of Pembroke Pines has an exclusive solid waste franchise agreement with Waste Pro of Florida, Inc. for the collection and disposal of all solid waste including construction and demolition (C & D) debris. All applicants for bids to perform construction work for the City of Pembroke Pines shall be subject to the requirements found in the City's exclusive sold waste franchise agreement and must contract Waste Pro of Florida, Inc. for the collection and disposal of all construction and demolition debris generated at such construction job sites.

For the current applicable rates and fees for Waste Pro of Florida, Inc. dumpsters, roll-off containers, and other related solid waste service equipment needs, please contact David Perez, Waste Pro's Pembroke Pines Sales Representative at (954) 967-4200 or dperez@wasteprousa.com.

For further information related to the solid waste franchise requirements, please contact Rose Colombo, Solid Waste Franchise Agreement Contract Manager, at (954) 518-9011 or rcolombo@ppines.com.

For solid waste franchise enforcement questions, please contact the City of Pembroke Pines Code Compliance Unit at (954) 431-4466.



### PEMBROKE PINES CITY COMMISSION

Frank C. Ortis MAYOR 954-450-1020 fortis@ppines.com

Thomas Good, Jr. VICE MAYOR DISTRICT 1 954-450-1030 tgood@ppines.com

Angelo Castillo COMMISSIONER DISTRICT 4 954-450-1030 acastillo@ppines.com

Iris A. Siple COMMISSIONER DISTRICT 3 954-450-1030 isiple@ppines.com

Jay D. Schwartz COMMISSIONER DISTRICT 2 954-450-1030 jschwartz@ppines.com

Charles F. Dodge CITY MANAGER 954-450-1040 cdodge@ppines.com August 26, 2021

### Addendum #1 City of Pembroke Pines PSPW-21-05 Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications

### **<u>1. Non-Mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting / Location Change</u>**

### 1.8.1 NON-MANDATORY PRE-BID MEETING

There will be a non-mandatory scheduled pre-bid meeting on August 31, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. Meeting location will be at <u>1001 Poinciana Drive</u> Pembroke Pines Florida, 33025. (Building 46)



Attachment A

### **CONTACT INFORMATION FORM**

IN ACCORDANCE WITH **"PSPW-21-05"** titled **"Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications"** attached hereto as a part hereof, the undersigned submits the following:

### A) Contact Information

The Contact information form shall be electronically signed by one duly authorized to do so, and in case signed by a deputy or subordinate, the principal's properly written authority to such deputy or subordinate must accompany the proposal. This form must be completed and submitted through <u>www.bidsync.com</u> as part of the bidder's submittal. The vendor must provide their pricing through the designated lines items listed on the BidSync website.

### **COMPANY INFORMATION:**

COMPANY:		
STREET ADDRESS:		
CITY, STATE & ZIP CODE:		

### **PRIMARY CONTACT FOR THE PROJECT:**

NAME:	TITLE:	
E-MAIL:		
TELEPHONE:	FAX:	

### **AUTHORIZED APPROVER:**

NAME:	TITLE:	
E-MAIL:		
TELEPHONE:	FAX:	
SIGNATURE:		

### **B)** Proposal Checklist

Are all materials, freight, labor and warranties included?	

Did you make sure to submit the following items, as stated in section 1.5 "Proposal Requirements" of the bid package?

Attachment A - Contact Information Form	Yes 🗆
Attachment B - Non-Collusive Affidavit	Yes 🗆
Attachment C - Proposer's Completed Qualification Statement	Yes 🗆
Attachment F - References Form	Yes 🗆
Does your proposal exceed \$200,000 for this construction project? If so, please include a	Yes 🗆

Proposal Security (Bid Bond or Cashier's Check) along with a separate line item to provide a Payment and Performance Bond. (See Bid Package for details)

In addition, please remember to update the documents listed in Section 1.6, as applicable.

Vendor Information Form	Yes 🗆
Form W-9 (Rev. October 2018)	Yes 🗆
Sworn Statement on Public Entity Crimes Form	Yes 🗆
Local Vendor Preference Certification	Yes 🗆
Local Business Tax Receipts	Yes 🗆
Veteran Owned Small Business Preference Certification	Yes 🗆
Equal Benefits Certification Form	Yes 🗆
Vendor Drug-Free Workplace Certification Form	Yes 🗆
Scrutinized Company Certification	Yes 🗆
E-Verify System Certification Statement	Yes 🗆

## <u>C) Sample Proposal Form</u>

The following sample price proposal is for information only. The vendor must provide their pricing through the designated lines items listed on the BidSync website.

Project	Unit Price
<b>Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications</b>	Price to be Submitted Via BidSync
Percent Cost to Add a Payment and Performance Bond	Price to be Submitted Via BidSync



City of Pembroke Pines

Attachment B

### **NON-COLLUSIVE AFFIDAVIT**

BIDDER is the \_\_\_\_\_,

(Owner, Partner, Officer, Representative or Agent)

BIDDER is fully informed respecting the preparation and contents of the attached Bid and of all pertinent circumstances respecting such Bid;

Such Bid is genuine and is not a collusive or sham Bid;

- Neither the said BIDDER nor any of its officers, partners, owners, agents, representative, employees or parties in interest, including this affidavit, have in any way colluded, conspired, connived or agreed, directly or indirectly, with any other BIDDER, firm or person to submit a collusive or sham Bid in connection with the Contract for which the attached Bid has been submitted; or to refrain from bidding in connection with such Contract; or have in any manner, directly or indirectly, sought by agreement or collusion, or communications, or conference with any BIDDER, firm, or person to fix the price or prices in the attached Bid or any other BIDDER, or to fix any overhead, profit, or cost element of the Bid Price or the Bid Price of any other BIDDER, or to secure through any collusion conspiracy, connivance, or unlawful agreement any advantage against (Recipient), or any person interested in the proposed Contract;
- The price of items quoted in the attached Bid are fair and proper and are not tainted by collusion, conspiracy, connivance, or unlawful agreement on the part of the BIDDER or any other of its agents, representatives, owners, employees or parties in interest, including this affidavit.

Printed Name/Signature

T' 1	
1 ifle	

Name of Company

### **PROPOSER'S BACKGROUND INFORMATION**

Please provide the following information. Additional sheets may be attached as required.

1) Under what former name has your business operated? Include a description of the business.

2) At what address was that business located?

3) Have you ever failed to complete work awarded to you. If so, when, where and why?

4) Have you personally inspected the proposed WORK and do you have a complete plan for its performance?



5) Will you subcontract any part of this WORK? If so, give details including a list of each sub-contractor(s) that will perform work in excess of ten percent (10%) of the contract amount and the work that will be performed by each subcontractor(s).



The foregoing list of subcontractor(s) may not be amended after award of the contract without the prior written approval of the Contract Administrator, whose approval shall not be reasonably withheld.

6) List and describe all bankruptcy petitions (voluntary or involuntary) which have been filed by or against the Proposer, its parent or subsidiaries or predecessor organizations during the past five (5) years.

Include in the description the disposition of each such petition.



7) List and describe all successful Bond claims made to your surety (ies) during the last five (5) years. The list and descriptions should include claims against the bond of the Proposer and its predecessor organization(s).



8) List all claims, arbitrations, administrative hearings and lawsuits brought by or against the Proposer or its predecessor organizations(s) during the last (10) years. The list shall include all case names; case, arbitration or hearing identification numbers; the name of the project over which the dispute arose; and a description of the subject matter of the dispute.



9) List and describe all criminal proceedings or hearings concerning business related offenses in which the Proposer, its principals or officers or predecessor organization(s) were defendants.

10) Are you an cb Original provider cb sales representative cb distributor, cb broker, cb manufacturer, cb other, of the commodities/services proposed upon? If other than the original provider, explain below.

11) Have you ever been debarred or suspended from doing business with any governmental agency? If yes, please explain:

12) Describe the firm's local experience/nature of service with contracts of similar size and complexity, it the previous three (3) years:

//

The PROPOSER acknowledges and understands that the information contained in response to this Qualification Statement shall be relied upon by CITY in awarding the contract and such information is warranted by PROPOSER to be true. The discovery of any omission or misstatement that materially affects the PROPOSER's qualifications to perform under the contract may cause the CITY to reject the Bid, and if after the award, to cancel and terminate the award and/or contract.

(Company Name)	

(Printed Name/Signature)
#### Attachment D

ACORD CERTIF	ICATE OF LIABIL	ITY INS	URANC	E	DATE (MM/DD[YY)
PRODUCER		ONLY AN HOLDER.	ID CONFERS N THIS CERTIFIC IE COVERAGE A	UED AS A MATTER O O RIGHTS UPON TH ATE DOES NOT AME AFFORDED BY THE P AFFORDING COVERA	IE CERTIFICATE END, EXTEND OR OLICIES BELOW.
	NY NAME HERE	INSURER A: INSURER B, INSURER C, INSURER D, INSURER E,	Com	panies providir	ng coverage
ANY REQUIREMENT TERM OR CONE	BELOW HAVE BEEN ISSUED TO THE IN ITION OF ANY CONTRACT OR OTHER RDED BY THE POLICIES DESCRIBED H	DOCUMENT WITH	H RESPECT TO WH	ICH THIS CERTIFICATE	MAY BE ISSUED OR
POLICIES. AG6REGATE LIMITS SHOW	N MAY HAVE BEEN REDUCED BY PAID POLICY NUMBER	CLAIMS. POLICY EFFECTIVE DATE (MM/DDIYY)	POLICY EXPIRATION DATE (MM/DDIYY)	LIM	ITS
GENERAL LIABILITY COMMERCIAL GENERAL LIABILITY CLAIMS MADE OCCUR	Must Include G	eneral Lia	bility	EACH OCCURRENCE FIRE DAMAGE (Any one fire) MED EXP (Any one person) PERSONAL & ADV INJURY	\$ \$ \$ \$
GEN'L AGGREGATE LIMIT APPLIES PER: policy project loc				GENERAL AGGREGATE PRODUCTS - COMP/OP AGG	\$ \$
ANY AUTO ALL OWNED AUTOS SCHEDULED AUTOS HIRED AUTOS NON-OWNED AUTOS	SA	MPLE C	CERTIFI	CATE	
GARAGE LIABILITY				AUTO ONLY - EA ACCIDENT OTHER THAN EA ACC AUTO ONLY: AGG	
EXCESS LIABILITY OCCUR CLAIMS MADE				EACH OCCURRENCE AGGREGATE	\$ \$ \$ \$
RETENTION \$				WC STATU- TORY LIMITS ER E.L. EACH ACCIDENT E.L. DISEASE - EA EMPLOYE	\$ E \$
OTHER	Certificate mus	st contain w	vording sim	ilar to what app	
THE CERTIFICATE HOLDER IS NAMED AS ADDITIONALLY INSURED WITH REGARD TO GENERAL LIABILITY					
	ITIONAL INSURED; INSURER LETTER:	CANCELLA	ΓΙΟΝ		
City of Pembroke Pines 601 City Center Way Pembroke Pines FL 33	City Must B	<b>I</b>			BEFORE THE EXPIRATION <u>30</u> DAYS WRITTEN FT.
ACORD 25-S (7/97)		AUTHORIZED RE	PRESENTATIVE		ORPORATION 1988

\_



#### **CONSTRUCTION AGREEMENT**

 THIS IS AN AGREEMENT ("Agreement"), dated the \_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_,

 2020, by and between:

**CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES**, a municipal corporation of the State of Florida with a business address of **601 City Center Way**, **Pembroke Pines**, **Florida 33025** hereinafter referred to as "CITY",

and

«Vendor\_Name\_Upper\_Case», a «Vendor\_Business\_Type» as listed with the Florida Division of Corporations, authorized to do business in the State of Florida, and with a business address of «Vendor\_Address\_Line\_1», «Vendor\_Address\_Line\_2» (hereinafter referred to as the "CONTRACTOR"). CITY and CONTRACTOR may hereinafter be referred to collectively as the "Parties."

#### WITNESSETH:

In consideration of the mutual terms and conditions, promises, covenants and payments hereinafter set forth, CITY and CONTRACTOR agree as follows:

#### ARTICLE 1 PREAMBLE

In order to establish the background, context and form of reference for this Agreement, and to generally express the objectives and intentions of the respective Parties herein, the following statements, representations, and explanations shall be accepted as predicates for the undertakings and commitments included within the provisions which follow, and may be relied upon by the Parties as essential elements of the mutual considerations upon which this Agreement is based.

1.1 On **«Solicitation\_Advertisement\_Date»**, the CITY advertised its notice to bidders of the CITY's desire to hire a firm to **«Service\_Description»** as more particularly described in **Exhibit "A"** attached hereto and by this reference made a part hereof, for the said bid entitled:

#### 

1.2 On **«Bid\_Opening\_Date**», the bids were opened at the offices of the City Clerk.

1.3 On **«Commission\_Award\_Date»**, the CITY awarded the bid to CONTRACTOR and authorized the proper CITY officials to negotiate and enter into an agreement with CONTRACTOR to render the services more particularly described herein below.



1.4 Negotiations pertaining to the services to be performed by the CONTRACTOR were undertaken and this Agreement incorporates the results of such negotiation.

#### ARTICLE 2 SERVICES AND RESPONSIBILITIES

2.1 CONTRACTOR hereby agrees to perform the services for the **«Service\_Description»**, ("Property") as more particularly described in, and in accordance with the Scope of Services outlined in the specifications, **"«Solicitation\_Type\_Abbreviation» # «Solicitation\_Number»"**, attached hereto and made a part hereof as **Exhibit "A"** and CONTRACTOR's response thereto, attached hereto and made a part hereof as **Exhibit "B"**. CONTRACTOR agrees to perform all services required pursuant to this Agreement, the Sealed Bid Package, Addenda to this Agreement, and Commission award complete with proposal form.

2.2 CONTRACTOR shall furnish all services, labor, equipment, and materials necessary and as may be required in the performance of this Agreement, except as otherwise specifically provided for herein, and all work performed under this Agreement shall be done in a professional manner.

2.3 CONTRACTOR shall supervise the work force to ensure that all workers conduct themselves and perform their work in a safe and professional manner. CONTRACTOR shall comply with all OSHA safety rules and regulations in the operation of equipment and in the performance of the work. CONTRACTOR shall at all times have a competent field supervisor available to enforce these policies and procedures at the CONTRACTOR's expense.

2.4 CONTRACTOR shall provide CITY with seventy-two (72) hours written notice prior to the beginning of work under this Agreement and prior to any schedule change with the exception of changes caused by inclement weather.

2.5 CONTRACTOR hereby represents to CITY, with full knowledge that CITY is relying upon these representations when entering into this Agreement with CONTRACTOR, that CONTRACTOR has the professional expertise, experience and manpower to perform the services to be provided by CONTRACTOR pursuant to the terms of this Agreement.

2.6 CONTRACTOR hereby represents to CITY that CONTRACTOR is properly licensed by the applicable federal, state, and local agencies to provide the services under this Agreement. Furthermore, CONTRACTOR agrees to maintain such licenses during the term of this Agreement. If CONTRACTOR's license is revoked, suspended, or terminated for any reason by any governmental agency, CONTRACTOR shall notify the CITY immediately.

2.7 CONTRACTOR shall comply with any and all Federal, State, and local laws and regulations now in effect, or hereinafter enacted during the term of this Agreement, which are applicable to CONTRACTOR, its employees, agents or subcontractors, if any, with respect to the work and services described herein. A violation of any federal, state, or local law or regulation may be cause for breach, allowing the CITY to terminate this Agreement.

2.8 <u>Return of Keys</u> Upon completion of services rendered or termination of this agreement, CONTRACTOR must promptly return to CITY all CITY keys and/or access cards. By agreeing herein, CONTRACTOR understands that any loss or failure to return a CITY key shall subject CONTRATOR to the costs associated with key replacement and/or re-keying. For keys unlocking several doors, replacement and re-keying costs can be substantial. In case of failure to return a key and failure to pay for key replacement and/or lock re-keying, CONTRACTOR understands that CITY shall enforce by all legal means its right to repayment for all costs incident to key replacement and/or lock re-keying.

#### ARTICLE 3 <u>TIME OF COMMENCEMENT AND SUBSTANTIAL COMPLETION</u>

3.1 The work to be performed under this Agreement shall be commenced after CITY execution of the Agreement and not later than ten (10) days after the date that CONTRACTOR receives CITY's Notice to Proceed. The work shall be completed within **«DaysToCompleteProject»** calendar days from issuance of CITY's Notice to Proceed, subject to any permitted extensions of time pursuant to this Agreement and any amendments and/or addenda thereto. For the purposes of this Agreement, the term "completion" shall mean the satisfactory completion and final inspection of the Property by the CITY.

3.2 During the pre-construction portion of the work hereunder, the Parties agree to work diligently and in good faith in performing their obligations hereunder, so that all required permits for the construction portion of the work may be obtained. In the event that any delays in the pre-construction or construction portion of the work occur, despite the diligent efforts of the Parties hereto, and such delays are the result of force majeure or are otherwise outside of the control of either party hereto, then the Parties shall agree on an equitable extension of the time for substantial completion hereunder and any resulting increase in general condition costs.

3.3 In the event that CONTRACTOR abandons this Agreement or causes it to be terminated, CONTRACTOR shall indemnify CITY against any loss pertaining to this termination up to a maximum of the full contracted fee amount. All finished or unfinished documents, data, studies, surveys, and reports prepared by CONTRACTOR shall become the property of CITY and shall be delivered by CONTRACTOR to CITY.

#### ARTICLE 4 COMPENSATION AND METHOD OF PAYMENT

4.1 CITY agrees to compensate CONTRACTOR for all services performed under this Agreement by CONTRACTOR upon issuance of final inspection approval / monthly for work that has been completed, inspected and properly invoiced «Compensation\_Type» «Compensation\_Amount\_Written» («Compensation\_Amount\_Numerical»), which includes a «Contingency\_Fee\_Percent» owner's contingency fee of «Contingency\_Fee\_Written» («Contingency\_Fee\_Numerical») and a «Permit\_Fee\_Percent» permit allowance of «Permit\_Fee\_Written» («Permit\_Fee\_Numerical»). 4.1.1 This contingency or allowance authorizes the CITY to execute change orders up to the amount of the contingency without the need to obtain additional Commission approval. <u>It is hereby understood and agreed that the CONTRACTOR shall not expend any dollars in connection with the Owner's Contingency or Allowance without the expressed prior written approval of the CITY's authorized representative.</u> Any Owner's Contingency funds or allowance that have not been utilized at the end of the project will remain with the CITY, the CONTRACTOR shall only be paid for the proposed project cost as approved by the City Commission along with any Owner Contingency expenses or allowances that were approved by the CITY's authorized representative.

4.1.2 The total compensation amount may not be exceeded without a written amendment to this Agreement. A retainage of ten percent (10%) will be deducted from monthly payments until fifty percent (50%) of the project is complete. Retainage will be reduced to five percent (5%) thereafter. Retainage monies will be released upon satisfactory completion and final inspection of the work. Invoices must bear the project name, project number, bid number and purchase order number. CITY has up to thirty (30) days to review, approve and pay all invoices after receipt. CONTRACTOR shall invoice CITY and provide a written request to CITY to commence the one (1) year warranty period. All necessary Releases and Affidavits and approval of final payments shall be processed before the warranty period begins. All payments shall be governed by the Local Government Prompt Payment Act, as set forth in Part VII, Chapter 218, Florida Statutes.

#### 4.2 Method of Billing and Payment.

4.2.1 The CITY shall within thirty (30) days, from the date the CITY's Public Service Director approves the Application for Payment, pay the CONTRACTOR the amount approved by the CITY's Public Services Director or his or her assignees.

4.2.2 Payment will be made to CONTRACTOR at:

«Vendor\_Name» «Vendor\_Address\_Line\_1» «Vendor\_Address\_Line\_2»

#### ARTICLE 5 WAIVER OF LIENS

5.1 Prior to final payment of the amount due under the terms of this Agreement, a final waiver of lien shall be submitted by the CONTRACTOR as well as all suppliers and subcontractors who worked on the project that is the subject of this Agreement. Payment of the invoice and acceptance of such payment by CONTRACTOR shall release CITY from all claims of liability by CONTRACTOR in connection with this Agreement.

#### ARTICLE 6 WARRANTY

6.1 CONTRACTOR warrants the work against defect for a period of one (1) year from the



date of completion of work. In the event that defect occurs during this time, CONTRACTOR shall perform such steps as required to remedy the defects. CONTRACTOR shall be responsible for any damages caused by defect to affected area or to interior structure. The one (1) year warranty period does not begin until substantial completion of the entire project, and the subsequent release of any Performance or Payment Bonds, which may be required by the original bid document.

#### ARTICLE 7 CHANGES IN SCOPE OF WORK

7.1 CITY or CONTRACTOR may request changes that would increase, decrease, or otherwise modify the Scope of Services, as described in **Exhibit "A,"** to be provided under this Agreement as described in Article 2 of this Agreement. These changes may affect the monthly compensation accordingly. Such changes or additional services must be in accordance with the provisions of the Code of Ordinances of the CITY, and must be contained in a written amendment, executed by the Parties hereto, with the same formality, equality and dignity herewith prior to any deviation from the terms of this Agreement, including the initiation of any additional or extra work.

7.2 In no event will the CONTRACTOR be compensated for any work which has not been described either herein or in a separate written agreement executed by the Parties hereto.

#### ARTICLE 8 PAYMENT & PERFORMANCE BOND

8.1 Within fifteen (15) calendar days after Notice of Award and in any event prior to commencing work, the CONTRACTOR shall execute and furnish to CITY a payment and performance bond, each written by a corporate surety, having a resident agent in the State of Florida and having been in business with a record of successful continuous operation for at least five (5) years. The surety shall hold a current certificate of authority from the Secretary of Treasury of the United States as an acceptable surety on federal bonds in accordance with United States Department of Treasury Circular No. 570. If the amount of the bond exceeds the underwriting limitation set forth in the circular, in order to qualify, the net retention of the surety company shall not exceed the underwriting limitation in the circular and the excess risks must be protected by coinsurance, reinsurance, or other methods, in accordance with Treasury Circular 297, revised September 1, 1978 (31DFR, Section 223.10, Section 223.11). Further, the surety company shall provide CITY with evidence satisfactory to CITY, that such excess risk has been protected in an acceptable manner. The surety company shall have at least the following minimum qualification in accordance with the latest edition of A.M. Best's Insurance Guide, published by Alfred M. Best Company, Inc., Ambest Road, Oldwick, New Jersey 08858:

#### B+ to A+

8.2 Two (2) separate bonds are required and both must be approved by the CITY. **The penal sum stated in each bond shall be 100% of the contract value.** The performance bond shall be conditioned upon the CONTRACTOR's performance of the work in the time and manner prescribed in the Agreement. The payment bond shall be conditioned upon the CONTRACTOR's promptly making payments to all persons who supply the CONTRACTOR with labor, materials and supplies



used directly or indirectly by the CONTRACTOR in the prosecution of the work provided for in this Agreement and shall provide that the surety shall pay the same in the amount not exceeding the sum provided in such bonds, together with interest at the maximum rate allowed by law; and that they shall indemnify and save harmless the CITY to the extent of any and all payments in connection with the carrying out of said Agreement which the CITY may be required to make under the law.

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 255.05(1)(a), Florida Statutes, it shall be the duty of the CONTRACTOR to record the aforesaid payment and performance bonds in the public records of Broward County, and CONTRACTOR shall be responsible for payment of all recording costs.

#### ARTICLE 9 INDEMNIFICATION

9.1 Pursuant to Section 725.06, Florida Statutes, the Parties agree that one hundred percent (100%) of the total compensation paid to CONTRACTOR for the work under this Agreement shall constitute specific consideration to CONTRACTOR for the indemnification to be provided under this Agreement. CONTRACTOR shall indemnify and hold harmless the CITY, its trustees, elected and appointed officers, agents, servants, assigns, employees, consultants, separate contractors, any of their subcontractors, sub-subcontractors, agents and employees from and against claims, demands, or causes of action whatsoever, and the resulting losses, damages, costs and expenses, including but not limited to attorneys' fees, including paralegal expenses, liabilities, damages, orders, judgments, or decrees, sustained by the CITY arising out of or resulting from performance of the work or the failure of the CONTRACTOR to take out and maintain insurance as required under this Agreement.

9.2 Upon completion of all services, obligations and duties provided for in this Agreement, or in the event of termination of this Agreement for any reason, the terms and conditions of this Article shall survive indefinitely.

9.3 CITY reserves the right to select its own legal counsel to conduct any defense in any such proceeding and all costs and fees associated therewith shall be the responsibility of CONTRACTOR.

9.4 Nothing contained herein is intended nor shall be construed to waive CITY's rights and immunities under the common law or Section 768.28, Florida Statutes, as may be amended from time to time.

#### ARTICLE 10 INSURANCE

10.1 The CONTRACTOR shall indemnify and hold harmless the CITY and its officers, employees, agents and instrumentalities from any and all liability, losses or damages, including attorneys' fees and costs of defense, which the CITY or its officers, employees, agents or instrumentalities may incur as a result of claims, demands, suits, causes of actions or proceedings of any kind or nature arising out of, relating to or resulting from the performance of this Agreement by the CONTRACTOR or its employees, agents, servants, partners, principals or subcontractors.



The CONTRACTOR shall pay all claims and losses in connection therewith and shall investigate and defend all claims, suits or actions of any kind or nature in the name of the CITY, where applicable, including appellate proceedings, and shall pay all costs, judgments, and attorneys' fees which may issue thereon. The CONTRACTOR expressly understands and agrees that any insurance protection required by this Agreement or otherwise provided by the CONTRACTOR shall in no way limit the responsibility to indemnify, keep and save harmless and defend the CITY or its officers, employees, agents and instrumentalities as herein provided.

10.2 CONTRACTOR shall not commence work under this Agreement until it has obtained all insurance required under this paragraph and such insurance has been approved by the Risk Manager of the CITY nor shall the CONTRACTOR allow any subcontractor to commence work on any subcontract until all similar such insurance required of the subcontractor has been obtained and similarly approved.

10.3 Certificates of Insurance, reflecting evidence of the required insurance, shall be filed with the CITY's Risk Manager prior to the commencement of this Agreement. Policies shall be issued by companies authorized to do business under the laws of the State of Florida. The insurance company shall be rated no less than "A" as to management, and no less than "Class VI" as to financial strength according to the latest edition of Best's Insurance Guide published by A.M. Best Company.

10.4 Certificates of Insurance shall provide for thirty (30) days' prior written notice to the CITY in case of cancellation or material changes in the policy limits or coverage states. If the carrier cannot provide thirty (30) days' notice of cancellation, either the CONTRACTOR or their Insurance Broker must agree to provide notice.

10.5 Insurance shall be in force until all obligations required to be fulfilled under the terms of the Agreement are satisfactorily completed as evidenced by the formal acceptance by the CITY. In the event the insurance certificate provided indicates that the insurance shall terminate and lapse during the period of this Agreement, the CONTRACTOR shall furnish, at least forty-five (45) days prior to the expiration of the date of such insurance, a renewed certificate of insurance as proof that equal and like coverage for the balance of the period of the Agreement and extension thereunder is in effect. The CONTRACTOR shall neither commence nor continue to provide any services pursuant to this Agreement unless all required insurance remains in full force and effect. CONTRACTOR shall be liable to CITY for any lapses in service resulting from a gap in insurance coverage.

#### 10.6 REQUIRED INSURANCE

CONTRACTOR shall be required to obtain all applicable insurance coverage, as indicated below, prior to commencing any work pursuant to this Agreement:

Yes No

□ □ 10.6.1 Comprehensive General Liability Insurance written on an occurrence basis including, but not limited to: coverage for bodily injury and property damage, personal & advertising injury, products & completed operations, and contractual liability. Coverage must be written on an occurrence basis, with limits of liability no less than:



- 1. Each Occurrence Limit \$1,000,000
- 2. Fire Damage Limit (Damage to rented premises) \$100,000
- 3. Personal & Advertising Injury Limit \$1,000,000
- 4. General Aggregate Limit \$2,000,000
- 5. Products & Completed Operations Aggregate Limit \$2,000,000

Products & Completed Operations Coverage shall be maintained for the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment under the Agreement. (*For Construction projects: Increase to ten (10) years and include a Designated Construction Project(s) General Aggregate Limit)* 

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No

□ □ 10.6.2 Workers' Compensation and Employers' Liability Insurance covering all employees, and/or volunteers of the CONTRACTOR engaged in the performance of the scope of work associated with this Agreement. In the case any work is sublet, the CONTRACTOR shall require the subcontractors similarly to provide Workers' Compensation Insurance for all the latter's employees unless such employees are covered by the protection afforded by the CONTRACTOR. Coverage for the CONTRACTOR and all subcontractors shall be in accordance with applicable state and/or federal laws that may apply to Workers' Compensation Insurance with limits of liability no less than:

1. Workers' Compensation:	Coverage A –	Statutory
2. Employers Liability:	Coverage B	\$500,000 Each Accident
	-	\$500,000 Disease – Policy Limit
		\$500,000 Disease – Each Employee

If CONTRACTOR claims to be exempt from this requirement, CONTRACTOR shall provide CITY proof of such exemption along with a written request for CITY to exempt CONTRACTOR, written on CONTRACTOR letterhead.

Yes No

□ □ 10.6.3 Comprehensive Auto Liability Insurance covering all owned, non-owned and hired vehicles used in connection with the performance of work under this Agreement, with a combined single limit of liability for bodily injury and property damage no less than:

- Any Auto (Symbol 1) Combined Single Limit (Each Accident) - \$1,000,000
   Hired Autos (Symbol 8) Combined Single Limit (Each Accident) - \$1,000,000
- 3. Non-Owned Autos (Symbol 9)



Combined Single Limit (Each Accident) - \$1,000,000

If work under this Agreement includes transportation of hazardous materials, policy shall include pollution liability coverage equivalent to that provided by the latest version of the ISO pollution liability broadened endorsement for auto and the latest version of the ISO Motor Carrier Act endorsement, equivalents or broader language.

Yes No

- - \_\_\_\_

10.6.3.1 If CONTRACTOR requests reduced limits under a Personal Auto Liability Policy and it is agreed to by the CITY, coverage shall include Bodily Injury limits of \$100,000 per person/\$300,000 per occurrence and Property Damage limits of \$300,000 per occurrence

#### Yes No

□ □ 10.6.4 Umbrella/Excess Liability Insurance in the amount of \$\_\_\_\_\_\_ as determined appropriate by the CITY depending on the type of job and exposures contemplated. Coverage must be follow form of the General Liability, Auto Liability and Employer's Liability. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment pursuant to this Agreement.

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No

□ □ 10.6.5 Professional Liability/Errors & Omissions Insurance with a limit of liability no less than \$1,000,000 per wrongful or negligent act. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services final payment pursuant to this Agreement. Retroactive date, if any, to be no later than the first day of service to the CITY. (Limit to align with size and scope of the Agreement and exposure inherent with operation/services being performed. For Construction projects: Increase to ten (10) years.)

Yes No

 $\Box$  10.6.6 Environmental/Pollution Liability insurance shall be required with a limit of no less than \$1,000,000 per wrongful act. Coverage shall include: CONTRACTOR's completed operations, sudden, accidental and gradual pollution conditions. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment pursuant to this Agreement. Retroactive date, if any, to be no later than the first day of service to the CITY. (Limit to align with size and scope of the Agreement and exposure inherent with operation/services being performed. For Construction projects: Increase to ten (10) years)

The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.



Yes No

□ □ 10.6.7 Cyber Liability including Network Security and Privacy Liability with a limit of liability no less than \$1,000,000 per loss. Coverage shall include liability arising from: theft, dissemination and/or use of confidential information stored or transmitted in electronic form, unauthorized access to, use of, or tampering with computer systems, including hacker attacks or inability of an authorized third party to gain access to your services, including denial of service, and the introduction of a computer virus into, or otherwise causing damage to, a customer's or third person's computer, computer system, network, or similar computer-related property and the data, software and programs thereon. If vendor is collecting credit card information, it shall cover all PCI breach expenses. Coverage is to include the various state monitoring and state required remediation as well as meet the various state notification requirements. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after delivery of goods/services or final payment of the Agreement. Retroactive date, if any, to be no later than the first day of service to the CITY.

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No

□ □ 10.6.8 Crime Coverage shall include employee dishonesty, forgery or alteration, and computer fraud in an amount of no less than \$1,000,000 per loss. If CONTRACTOR is physically located on CITY's premises, a third-party fidelity coverage extension shall apply.

Yes No

□ □ 10.6.9 Garage Liability & Garage-keepers Legal Liability for those that manage parking lots for the CITY or service CITY vehicles. Coverage must be written on an occurrence basis, with limits of liability no less than \$1,000,000 per Occurrence, including products & completed operations. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment of this Agreement.

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No

□ □ 10.6.10 Liquor Liability for those in the business of selling, serving or furnishing of any alcoholic beverages, whether licensed or not, shall carry a limit of liability of no less than \$1,000,000 per occurrence. Coverage shall be maintained for the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment under the Agreement.



Yes No

□ □ 10.6.11 Sexual Abuse & Molestation for any agreement involving a vulnerable population. Limits shall be no less than \$500,000 per occurrence. This coverage shall be maintained for a period of no less than the later of three (3) years after the delivery of goods/services or final payment of this Agreement. Retroactive date, if any, to be no later than the first day of service to the CITY. (*Limit to align with size and scope of the Agreement and exposure inherent with operation/services being performed.*)

# The City of Pembroke Pines must be shown as an additional insured with respect to this coverage. The CITY's additional insured status shall extend to any coverage beyond the minimum limits of liability found herein.

Yes No

10.6.12 Builder's Risk Insurance shall be "All Risk" for one hundred percent (100%) of the completed value of the project that is the subject of this Agreement with a deductible of not more than five percent (5%) for Named Windstorm and \$20,000 per claim for all other perils. The Builder's Risk Insurance shall include interests of the CITY, the CONTRACTOR and subcontractors of the project. The CONTRACTOR shall include a separate line item for all costs associated with the Builder's Risk Insurance Coverage for the project. The CITY reserves the right at its sole discretion to utilize the CONTRACTOR's Builder's Risk Insurance or for the CITY to purchase its own Builder's Risk Insurance for the Project. Prior to the CONTRACTOR purchasing the Builder's Risk insurance for the project, the CONTRACTOR shall allow the CITY the opportunity to analyze the CONTRACTOR's coverage and determine who shall purchase the coverage. Should the CITY utilize the CONTRACTOR's Builder's Risk Insurance, the CONTRACTOR shall be responsible for all deductibles. If the CITY chooses to purchase the Builder's Risk Coverage on the project, the CONTRACTOR shall provide the CITY with a change order deduct for all premiums and costs associated with the Builder's Risk insurance in their schedule. Should the CITY choose to utilize the CITY's Builder's Risk Program, the CITY shall be responsible for the Named Windstorm Deductible and the CONTRACTOR shall be responsible for the All Other Perils Deductible.

If and when 100% is not available or reasonable, the CITY Risk Manager is to make the determination as to what limits are appropriate for the given project.

Yes No

 $\Box$   $\Box$  10.6.13 Other Insurance



#### 10.7 REQUIRED ENDORSEMENTS

- 10.7.1 The City of Pembroke Pines shall be named as an Additional Insured on each of the Liability Policies required herein.
- 10.7.2 Waiver of all Rights of Subrogation against the CITY.
- 10.7.3 Thirty (30) Day Notice of Cancellation or Non-Renewal to the CITY.
- 10.7.4 CONTRACTOR's policies shall be Primary & Non-Contributory.
- 10.7.5 All policies shall contain a "severability of interest" or "cross liability" clause without obligation for premium payment of the CITY.
- 10.7.6 The City of Pembroke Pines shall be named as a Loss Payee on all Property and/or Inland Marine Policies as their interest may appear.

10.8 Any and all insurance required of the CONTRACTOR pursuant to this Agreement must also be required by any subcontractor in the same limits and with all requirements as provided herein, including naming the CITY as an additional insured, in any work that is subcontracted unless such subcontractor is covered by the protection afforded by the CONTRACTOR and provided proof of such coverage is provided to CITY. The CONTRACTOR and any subcontractors shall maintain such policies during the term of this Agreement.

10.9 The CITY reserves the right to require any other additional types of insurance coverage and/or higher limits of liability it deems necessary based on the nature of work being performed under this Agreement.

10.10 The insurance requirements specified in this Agreement are minimum requirements and in no way reduce any liability the CONTRACTOR has assumed in the indemnification/hold harmless section(s) of this Agreement.

#### ARTICLE 11 NON-DISCRIMINATION & EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYMENT

11.1 During the performance of the Agreement, neither the CONTRACTOR nor any subcontractors shall discriminate against any employee or applicant for employment because of race, religion, color, gender, national origin, sex, age, marital status, political affiliation, familial status, sexual orientation, or disability if qualified. CONTRACTOR will take affirmative action to ensure that employees are treated during employment, without regard to their race, religion, color, gender, national origin, sex, age, marital status, political affiliation, familial status, sexual orientation, or disability if qualified. Such actions must include, but not be limited to, the following: employment, promotion, demotion or transfer, recruitment or recruitment advertising, layoff or termination, rates of pay or other forms of compensation, and selection for training, including apprenticeship. CONTRACTOR shall agree to post in conspicuous places, available to



employees and applicants for employment, notices to be provided by the contracting officer setting forth the provisions of this nondiscrimination clause. CONTRACTOR further agrees that CONTRACTOR will ensure that subcontractors, if any, will be made aware of and will comply with this nondiscrimination clause.

#### ARTICLE 12 INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR

12.1 This Agreement does not create an employee/employer relationship between the Parties. It is the intent of the Parties that the CONTRACTOR is an independent contractor under this Agreement and not the CITY's employee for all purposes, including but not limited to, the application of the Fair Labor Standards Act minimum wage and overtime payments, Federal Insurance Contribution Act, the Social Security Act, the Federal Unemployment Tax Act, the provisions of the Internal Revenue Code, the State Workers' Compensation Act, and the State unemployment insurance law. The CONTRACTOR shall retain sole and absolute discretion in the judgment of the manner and means of carrying out CONTRACTOR's activities and responsibilities hereunder provided, further that administrative procedures applicable to services rendered under this Agreement shall be those of CONTRACTOR, which policies of CONTRACTOR shall not conflict with CITY, State, H.U.D., or United States policies, rules or regulations relating to the use of CONTRACTOR's funds provided for herein. The CONTRACTOR agrees that it is a separate and independent enterprise from the CITY, that it has full opportunity to find other business, that it has made its own investment in its business, and that it will utilize a high level of skill necessary to perform the work. This Agreement shall not be construed as creating any joint employment relationship between the CONTRACTOR and the CITY and the CITY will not be liable for any obligation incurred by CONTRACTOR, including but not limited to unpaid minimum wages and/or overtime premiums.

#### ARTICLE 13 TERMINATION

13.1 *Termination for Convenience:* This Agreement may be terminated by CITY for convenience, upon **seven (7) business days** of written notice by the CITY to the CONTRACTOR for such termination in which event CONTRACTOR shall be paid its compensation for services performed to termination date, including services reasonably related to termination. In the event that CONTRACTOR abandons this Agreement or causes it to be terminated, CONTRACTOR shall indemnify CITY against loss pertaining to this termination.

13.2 *Default by CONTRACTOR*: In addition to all other remedies available to CITY, this Agreement shall be subject to cancellation by CITY for cause, should CONTRACTOR neglect or fail to perform or observe any of the terms, provisions, conditions, or requirements herein contained, if such neglect or failure shall continue for a period of thirty (30) days after receipt by CONTRACTOR of written notice of such neglect or failure.

#### ARTICLE 14 AGREEMENT SUBJECT TO FUNDING

14.1 This Agreement shall remain in full force and effect only as long as the expenditures provided for in the Agreement have been appropriated by the City Commission of the City of Pembroke Pines



in the annual budget for each fiscal year of this Agreement, and is subject to termination based on lack of funding.

#### ARTICLE 15 UNCONTROLLABLE FORCES

15.1 Neither CITY nor CONTRACTOR shall be considered to be in default of this Agreement if delays in or failure of performance shall be due to Uncontrollable Forces, the effect of which, by the exercise of reasonable diligence, the non-performing party could not avoid. The term "Uncontrollable Forces" shall mean any event which results in the prevention or delay of performance by a party of its obligations under this Agreement and which is beyond the reasonable control of the nonperforming party. It includes, but is not limited to fire, flood, earthquakes, storms, lightning, epidemic, war, riot, civil disturbance, sabotage, and governmental actions.

15.2 Neither party shall, however, be excused from performance if nonperformance is due to forces, which are preventable, removable, or remediable, and which the nonperforming party could have, with the exercise of reasonable diligence, prevented, removed, or remedied with reasonable dispatch. The nonperforming party shall, within a reasonable time of being prevented or delayed from performance by an uncontrollable force, give written notice to the other party describing the circumstances and uncontrollable forces preventing continued performance of the obligations of this Agreement.

#### ARTICLE 16 GOVERNING LAW AND VENUE

16.1 This Agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Florida as now and hereafter in force. The venue for any and all actions or claims arising out of or related to this Agreement shall be in Broward County, Florida.

#### ARTICLE 17 SIGNATORY AUTHORITY

17.1 CONTRACTOR shall provide CITY with copies of requisite documentation evidencing that the signator for CONTRACTOR has the authority to enter into this Agreement.

#### ARTICLE 18 DEFAULT OF CONTRACT & REMEDIES

18.1.1 **Damages.** CITY reserves the right to recover any ascertainable actual damages incurred as a result of the failure of CONTRACTOR to perform in accordance with the requirements of this Agreement, or for losses sustained by CITY resultant from CONTRACTOR's failure to perform in accordance with the requirements of this Agreement.

18.1.2 **Liquidated Damages.** As a breach of the service provided by this Agreement would cause serious and substantial damage to CITY Property, and the nature of this Agreement would render it impracticable or extremely difficult to fix the actual damage sustained by CITY by such breach, it is agreed that, in case of breach of service wherein CONTRACTOR fails to maintain the



18.1.3 <u>Correction of Work</u>. If, in the judgment of CITY, work provided by CONTRACTOR does not conform to the requirements of this Agreement, or if the work exhibits poor workmanship, CITY reserves the right to require that CONTRACTOR correct all deficiencies in the work to bring the work into conformance without additional cost to CITY, and / or replace any personnel who fail to perform in accordance with the requirements of this Agreement. CITY shall be the sole judge of non-conformance and the quality of workmanship.

18.2 **Default of Contract.** The occurrence of any one or more of the following events shall constitute a default and breach of this Agreement by CONTRACTOR:

18.2.1. The abandonment of the Property by CONTRACTOR for a period of more than seven (7) business days.

18.2.2 The abandonment, unnecessary delay, refusal of, or failure to comply with any of the terms of this Agreement or neglect, or refusal to comply with the instructions of the Public Services Director relative thereto.

18.2.3. The failure by CONTRACTOR to observe or perform any of the terms, covenants, or conditions of this Agreement to be observed or performed by CONTRACTOR, where such failure shall continue for a period of seven (7) days after written notice thereof by CITY to CONTRACTOR; provided, however, that if the nature of CONTRACTOR's default is such that more than seven (7) days are reasonably required for its cure, then CONTRACTOR shall not be deemed to be in default if CONTRACTOR commences such cure within said seven (7) day period and thereafter diligently prosecutes such cure to completion.

18.2.4. The assignment and/or transfer of this Agreement or execution or attachment thereon by CONTRACTOR or any other party in a manner not expressly permitted hereunder.

18.2.5. The making by CONTRACTOR of any general assignment or general arrangement for the benefit of creditors, or the filing by or against CONTRACTOR of a petition to have CONTRACTOR adjudged a bankruptcy, or a petition for reorganization or arrangement under any law relating to bankruptcy (unless, in the case of a petition filed against CONTRACTOR, the same is dismissed within sixty (60) days); or the appointment of a trustee or a receiver to take possession of substantially all of CONTRACTOR's assets, or for CONTRACTOR's interest in this Agreement, where possession is not restored to CONTRACTOR within thirty (30) days; for attachment, execution or other judicial seizure of substantially all of CONTRACTOR's assets, or for CONTRACTOR's interest in this Agreement, where such seizure is not discharged within thirty (30) days.



18.3 <u>Remedies in Default</u>. In case of default by CONTRACTOR, CITY shall notify CONTRACTOR, in writing, of such abandonment, delay, refusal, failure, neglect, or default and direct CONTRACTOR to comply with all provisions of the Agreement. A copy of such written notice shall be mailed to the Surety on the Performance Bond. If the abandonment, delay, refusal, failure, neglect or default is not cured within seven (7) days of when notice was sent by CITY, CITY may declare a default of the Agreement and notify CONTRACTOR of such declaration of default and terminate the Agreement. The Surety on the Performance Bond shall within ten (10) days of such declaration of default, rectify or cause to be rectified any mismanagement or breach of service in the Agreement and assume the work of CONTRACTOR and proceed to perform services under the Agreement, at its own cost and expense.

18.3.1. Upon such declaration of default, all payments remaining due CONTRACTOR at the time of default, less all sums due CITY for damages suffered, or expenses incurred by reason of default, shall be due and payable to Surety. Thereafter the Surety shall receive monthly payments equal to those that would have been paid by the CONTRACTOR had the CONTRACTOR continued to perform the services under the Agreement.

18.3.2. CITY may complete the Agreement, or any part thereof, either by day labor or reletting a contract for the same, and procure the equipment and the facilities necessary for the completion of the Agreement, and charge the cost of same to CONTRACTOR and/or the Surety together with the costs incident thereto to such default.

18.3.3. In the event CITY completes the Agreement at a lesser cost than would have been payable to CONTRACTOR under this Agreement, if the same had been fulfilled by CONTRACTOR, CITY shall retain such differences. Should such cost to CITY be greater, CONTRACTOR shall pay the amount of such excess to the CITY.

18.3.4 Notwithstanding the other provisions in this Article, CITY reserves the right to terminate the Agreement at any time, whenever the service provided by CONTRACTOR fails to meet reasonable standards of the trade after CITY gives written notice to the CONTRACTOR of the deficiencies as set forth in the written notice within fourteen calendar (14) days of the receipt by CONTRACTOR of such notice from CITY.

#### ARTICLE 19 BANKRUPTCY

19.1 It is agreed that if CONTRACTOR is adjudged bankrupt, either voluntarily or involuntarily, then this Agreement shall terminate effective on the date and at the time the bankruptcy petition is filed.

#### ARTICLE 20 MERGER; AMENDMENT

20.1 This Agreement constitutes the entire Agreement between CONTRACTOR and CITY, and all negotiations and oral understandings between the Parties are merged herein. This Agreement can be supplemented or amended only by a written document executed by both CONTRACTOR and



CITY with the same formality and equal dignity herewith.

#### ARTICLE 21 DISPUTE RESOLUTION

21.1 <u>Arbitration</u>. In addition to any other remedy provided hereunder, CITY, at its option, may use arbitration to resolve any controversy or claim arising out of or relating to this Agreement if arbitration is elected by CITY. Any controversy or claim arising out of or relating to this Agreement, or breach thereof, may be settled by arbitration in accordance with the rules of the American Arbitration Association and judgment upon the award rendered by the arbitrators may be entered into by any court having jurisdiction thereof. In the event arbitration is elected by CITY, such controversy or claim shall be submitted to one arbitrator selected from the National Panel of The American Arbitration Association.

#### 21.2 **Operations During Dispute.**

21.2.1 In the event that a dispute, if any, arises between CITY and CONTRACTOR relating to this Agreement, performance or compensation hereunder, CONTRACTOR shall continue to render service in full compliance with all terms and conditions of this Agreement as interpreted by CITY regardless of such dispute.

21.2.2 CONTRACTOR expressly recognizes the paramount right and duty of CITY to provide adequate maintenance of CITY's Property, and further agrees, in consideration for the execution of this Agreement, that in the event of such a dispute, if any, it will not seek injunctive relief in any court, but will negotiate with CITY for an adjustment on the matter or matters in dispute and, upon failure of said negotiations to resolve the dispute, may present the matter to a court of competent jurisdiction in an appropriate suit therefore instituted by it or by CITY.

#### ARTICLE 22 PUBLIC RECORDS

22.1 The City of Pembroke Pines is public agency subject to Chapter 119, Florida Statutes. The CONTRACTOR shall comply with Florida's Public Records Law. Specifically, the CONTRACTOR shall:

22.1.1 Keep and maintain public records required by the CITY to perform the service;

22.1.2 Upon request from the CITY's custodian of public records, provide the CITY with a copy of the requested records or allow the records to be inspected or copied within a reasonable time at a cost that does not exceed the cost provided in Chapter 119, Fla. Stat., or as otherwise provided by law;

22.1.3 Ensure that public records that are exempt or that are confidential and exempt from public record disclosure requirements are not disclosed except as authorized by law for the duration of the Agreement term and, following completion of the Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall destroy all copies of such confidential and exempt records remaining



in its possession after the CONTRACTOR transfers the records in its possession to the CITY; and

22.1.4 Upon completion of the Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall transfer to the CITY, at no cost to the CITY, all public records in CONTRACTOR's possession. All records stored electronically by the CONTRACTOR must be provided to the CITY, upon request from the CITY's custodian of public records, in a format that is compatible with the information technology systems of the CITY.

22.2 The failure of CONTRACTOR to comply with the provisions set forth in this Article shall constitute a Default and Breach of this Agreement and the CITY shall enforce the Default in accordance with the provisions set forth in **Article 18** of this Agreement.

#### IF THE CONTRACTOR HAS QUESTIONS REGARDING THE APPLICATION OF CHAPTER 119, FLORIDA STATUTES, TO THE CONTRACTOR'S DUTY TO PROVIDE PUBLIC RECORDS RELATING TO THIS AGREEMENT, CONTACT THE CUSTODIAN OF PUBLIC RECORDS AT:

#### CITY CLERK 601 CITY CENTER WAY, 4<sup>th</sup> FLOOR PEMBROKE PINES, FL 33025 (954) 450-1050

mgraham@ppines.com

#### ARTICLE 23 MISCELLANEOUS

23.1 <u>**Ownership of Documents.**</u> Reports, surveys, studies, and other data provided in connection with this Agreement are and shall remain the property of CITY, whether or not the project for which they are made is completed.

23.2 <u>Legal Representation</u>. It is acknowledged that each party to this agreement had the opportunity to be represented by counsel in the preparation of this Agreement, and accordingly, the rule that a contract shall be interpreted strictly against the party preparing same shall not apply herein due to the joint contributions of both parties.

23.3 **<u>Records.</u>** CONTRACTOR shall keep such records and accounts and require any and all subcontractors to keep records and accounts as may be necessary in order to record complete and correct entries as to personnel hours charged to this engagement, and any expenses for which CONTRACTOR expects to be reimbursed. Such books and records will be available at all reasonable times for examination and audit by CITY and shall be kept for a period of ten (10) years after the completion of all work to be performed pursuant to this Agreement. Incomplete or incorrect entries



in such books and records will be grounds for disallowance by CITY of any fees or expenses based upon such entries.

23.4 <u>Assignments: Amendments</u>. This Agreement, and any interests herein, shall not be assigned, transferred or otherwise encumbered, under any circumstances, by CONTRACTOR without the prior written consent of CITY. For purposes of this Agreement, any change of ownership of CONTRACTOR shall constitute an assignment which requires CITY approval. However, this Agreement shall run to the benefit of CITY and its successors and assigns.

23.5 <u>No Contingent Fees</u>. CONTRACTOR warrants that it has not employed or retained any company or person, other than a bona fide employee working solely for CONTRACTOR to solicit or secure this Agreement, and that it has not paid or agreed to pay any person, company, corporation, individual or firm, other than a bona fide employee working solely for CONTRACTOR any fee, commission, percentage, gift, or other consideration contingent upon or resulting from the award or making of this Agreement. For the breach or violation of this provision, CITY shall have the right to terminate the Agreement without liability at its discretion, to deduct from the contract price, or otherwise recover the full amount of such fee, commission, percentage, gift or consideration.

23.6 <u>Notice</u>. Whenever any party desires to give notice unto any other party, it must be given by written notice, sent by certified United States mail, with return receipt requested, addressed to the party for whom it is intended and the remaining party, at the places last specified, and the places for giving of notice shall remain such until they shall have been changed by written notice in compliance with the provisions of this section. For the present, CONTRACTOR and CITY designate the following as the respective places for giving of notice:

CITY	Charles F. Dodge, Ci City of Pembroke Pir 601 City Center Way Pembroke Pines, Flor Telephone No.	rida 33025
Сору То:	Samuel S. Goren, Cit Goren, Cherof, Dood 3099 East Commerci Fort Lauderdale, Flor Telephone No. Facsimile No.	y & Ezrol, P.A. al Boulevard, Suite 200 ida 33308 (954) 771-4500
CONTRACTOR	-	Line_1» Line_2» «Vendor_Email»

23.7 <u>Binding Authority</u>. Each person signing this Agreement on behalf of either party individually warrants that he or she has full legal power to execute this Agreement on behalf of the party for whom he or she is signing, and to bind and obligate such party with respect to all provisions contained in this Agreement.

23.8 <u>Headings</u>. Headings herein are for the convenience of reference only and shall not be considered in any interpretation of this Agreement.

23.9 **Exhibits.** Each exhibit referred to in this Agreement forms an essential part of this Agreement. The exhibits if not physically attached should be treated as part of this Agreement and are incorporated herein by reference.

23.10 <u>Severability</u>. If any provision of this Agreement or application thereof to any person or situation shall to any extent, be held invalid or unenforceable, the remainder of this Agreement, and the application of such provisions to persons or situations other than those as to which it shall have been held invalid or unenforceable, shall not be affected thereby, and shall continue in full force and effect, and be enforced to the fullest extent permitted by law.

23.11 <u>Extent of Agreement</u>. This Agreement represents the entire and integrated agreement between CITY and CONTRACTOR and supersedes all prior negotiations, representations or agreements, either written or oral.

23.12 **Waiver.** Failure of CITY to insist upon strict performance of any provision or condition of this Agreement, or to execute any right therein contained, shall not be construed as a waiver or relinquishment for the future of any such provision, condition, or right, but the same shall remain in full force and effect.

23.13 <u>Attorneys' Fees</u>. In the event that either party brings suit for enforcement of this Agreement, each party shall bear its own attorney's fees and court costs, except as otherwise provided under the indemnification provisions set forth herein above.

23.14 **Protection of City Property.** At all times during the performance of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall protect CITY's property from all damage whatsoever on account of the work being carried on under this Agreement.

23.15 <u>Counterparts and Execution</u>. This Agreement may be executed in multiple originals or counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original and together shall constitute one and the same agreement. Execution and delivery of this Agreement by the Parties shall be legally binding, valid and effective upon delivery of the executed documents to the other party through facsimile transmission, email, or other electronic delivery.

23.16 <u>Compliance with Statutes</u>: It shall be the CONTRACTOR's responsibility to be aware of and comply with all statutes, ordinances, rules, orders, regulations and requirements of all local, city, state, and federal agencies as applicable.



23.17 <u>Scrutinized Companies.</u> CONTRACTOR, its principals or owners, certify that they are not listed on the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List, Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List, Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or is engaged in business operations with Syria. In accordance with Section 287.135, Florida Statutes, as amended, a company is ineligible to, and may not, bid on, submit a proposal for, or enter into or renew a contract with any agency or local governmental entity for goods or services if:

23.16.1 Any amount of, at the time bidding on, submitting a proposal for, or entering into or renewing such contract, the company is on the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List, created pursuant to Section 215.4725, Florida Statutes or is engaged in a boycott of Israel; or

23.16.2 One million dollars or more if, at the time of bidding on, submitting a proposal for, or entering into or renewing such contract, the company:

23.16.2.1 Is on the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List or the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, created pursuant to Section 215.473, Florida Statutes; or

23.16.2.2 Is engaged in business operations in Syria.

#### 23.18 **Domestic Partnership.**

23.18.1 CONTRACTOR certifies that it is aware of the requirements of Section 35.39 of the CITY's Code of Ordinances and certifies that (check only one box below):

- □ CONTRACTOR currently complies with the requirements of Section 35.39 of the CITY's Code of Ordinances; or
- □ CONTRACTOR will comply with the conditions of Section 35.39 of the CITY's Code of Ordinances; or
- □ CONTRACTOR will not comply with the conditions of Section 35.39 of the CITY's Code of Ordinances; or
- □ CONTRACTOR does not comply with the conditions of Section 35.39 of the CITY's Code of Ordinances because of the following allowable exemption (check only box below):
  - □ CONTRACTOR does not provide benefits to employees' spouses in traditional marriages; or
  - □ CONTRACTOR provides an employee the cash equivalent of benefits because CONTRACTOR is unable to provide benefits to employees' Domestic Partners or spouses despite making reasonable efforts to provide them. To meet this exception, CONTRACTOR shall provide a notarized



affidavit that it has made reasonable efforts to provide such benefits. The affidavit shall state the efforts taken to provide such benefits and the amount of the cash equivalent. Case equivalent means the amount of money paid to an employee with a Domestic Partner or spouse rather than providing benefits to the employee's Domestic Partner or spouse. The case equivalent is equal to the employer's direct expense of providing benefits to an employee's spouse; or

- □ CONTRACTOR is a religious organization, association, society, or any non-profit charitable or educational institution or organization operated, supervised, or controlled by or in conjunction with a religious organization, association, or society; or
- □ CONTRACTOR is a governmental agency.

23.18.2 Except where federal or state law mandates to the contrary, a contractor awarded a contract pursuant to a competitive solicitation shall provide benefits to Domestic Partners and spouses of its employees, irrespective of gender, on the same basis as it provides benefits to employees' spouses in traditional marriages.

23.18.3 CONTRACTOR shall provide the City Manager and his/her designee, access to its records for the purpose of audits and/or investigations to ascertain compliance with the provisions of this Article, and upon request shall provide evidence that the CONTRACTOR is in compliance with the provisions of this Article upon the renewal of this AGREEMENT or when the City Manager or his/her designee receives a complaint or has reason to believe CONTRACTOR may not be in compliance with the provisions of this Article. Records shall include but not be limited to providing the City Manager and his/her designee with certified copies of CONTRACTOR's records pertaining to its benefits policies and its employment policies and practices.

23.18.4 CONTRACTOR must conspicuously make available to all employees and applicants for employment the following statement:

"During the performance of a contract with the City of Pembroke Pines, Florida, the CONTRACTOR will provide Equal Benefits to its employees with spouses, as defined by Section 35.39 of the City of Pembroke Pines Code of Ordinances, and its employees with Domestic Partners and all Married Couples".

23.18.5 By executing this Agreement, CONTRACTOR certifies that it agrees to comply with the above and Section 35.39 of the City of Pembroke Pines Code of Ordinances, as may be amended from time to time.

#### THE REMAINDER OF THIS PAGE



#### HAS BEEN INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK



**IN WITNESS OF THE FOREGOING,** the Parties have set their hands and seals the day and year first written above.

#### CITY:

ATTEST:

CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES, FLORIDA

MARLENE D. GRAHAM, CITY CLERK

CHARLES F. DODGE, CITY MANAGER

APPROVED AS TO FORM:

#### **CONTRACTOR:**

«Vendor\_Name\_Upper\_Case»

By:		
Name:	 	
Title:	 	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

STATE OF	)
COUNTY OF	)

**BEFORE ME**, an officer duly authorized by law to administer oaths and take acknowledgments, personally appeared \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ as \_\_\_\_\_\_ of **«Vendor\_Name\_Upper\_Case»**, a company authorized to conduct business in the State of Florida, and acknowledged execution of the foregoing Agreement as the proper official of **«Vendor\_Name\_Upper\_Case»** for the use and purposes mentioned in it and affixed the official seal of the corporation, and that the instrument is the act and deed of that corporation.

IN WITNESS OF THE FOREGOING, I have set my hand and official seal at in the State and County aforesaid on this \_\_\_\_\_\_day of \_\_\_\_\_, 2020.

NOTARY PUBLIC

(Name of Notary Typed, Printed or Stamped)

Provide specific examples of similar contracts. References should be capable of explaining and confirming your firm's capacity to successfully complete the scope of work outlined herein. <u>This form should be duplicated for each reference and any additional information that would be helpful can be attached.</u>

#### **Reference Contact Information:**

Name of Firm, City, County or A	Agency:
Address:	
City/State/Zip:	
Contact Name:	Title:
E-Mail Address:	
Telephone:	Fax:
<b>Project Information:</b>	
Name of Contractor Performing	the work:
Name and location of the projec	et:
Nature of the firm's responsibili	ty on the project:
Project duration:	Completion (Anticipated) Date:
Size of project:	Cost of project:
Work for which staff was respon-	nsible:
Contract Type:	
The results/deliverables of the p	project:

#### **REFERENCES FORM**

Provide specific examples of similar contracts. References should be capable of explaining and confirming your firm's capacity to successfully complete the scope of work outlined herein. <u>This form should be duplicated for each reference and any additional information that would be helpful can be attached.</u>

#### **Reference Contact Information:**

Name of Firm, City, County or Agency:
Address:
City/State/Zip:
Contact Name: Title:
E-Mail Address:
Telephone: Fax:
Project Information:
Name of Contractor Performing the work:
Name and location of the project:
Nature of the firm's responsibility on the project:
Project duration: Completion (Anticipated) Date:
Size of project: Cost of project:
Work for which staff was responsible:
Contract Type:
The results/deliverables of the project:

Provide specific examples of similar contracts. References should be capable of explaining and confirming your firm's capacity to successfully complete the scope of work outlined herein. <u>This form should be duplicated for each reference and any additional information that would be helpful can be attached.</u>

#### **Reference Contact Information:**

Name of Firm, City, County or Agency:	
Address:	
City/State/Zip:	
Contact Name: Title:	
E-Mail Address:	
Telephone: Fax:	
Project Information:	
Name of Contractor Performing the work:	
Name and location of the project:	
Nature of the firm's responsibility on the project:	
Project duration: Completion (Anticipated) Date:	
Size of project: Cost of project:	
Work for which staff was responsible:	//
Contract Type:	
The results/deliverables of the project:	

Provide specific examples of similar contracts. References should be capable of explaining and confirming your firm's capacity to successfully complete the scope of work outlined herein. <u>This form should be duplicated for each reference and any additional information that would be helpful can be attached.</u>

#### **Reference Contact Information:**

Name of Firm, City, County or A	gency:
Address:	
City/State/Zip:	
Contact Name:	Title:
E-Mail Address:	
Telephone:	Fax:
<b>Project Information:</b>	
Name of Contractor Performing t	he work:
Name and location of the project:	
Nature of the firm's responsibility	y on the project:
Project duration:	Completion (Anticipated) Date:
Size of project:	Cost of project:
Work for which staff was response	sible:
Contract Type:	
The results/deliverables of the pro-	oject:

Provide specific examples of similar contracts. References should be capable of explaining and confirming your firm's capacity to successfully complete the scope of work outlined herein. <u>This form should be duplicated for each reference and any additional information that would be helpful can be attached.</u>

Reference Contact Information:
Name of Firm, City, County or Agency:
Address:
City/State/Zip:
Contact Name: Title:
E-Mail Address:
Felephone: Fax:
Project Information:
Name of Contractor Performing the work:
Name and location of the project:
Nature of the firm's responsibility on the project:
Project duration: Completion (Anticipated) Date:
Size of project: Cost of project:
Work for which staff was responsible:
Contract Type:
The results/deliverables of the project:



#### FINAL/PARTIAL RELEASE OF LIEN

#### KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

That the undersigned, for and in consideration of the payment of the sum of **Payment Amount** and other valuable consideration, paid by **City of Pembroke Pines**, receipt of which is hereby acknowledge, hereby releases and quit claims to the said <u>[Contractor Name]</u> its successors and assigns, and

#### **City of Pembroke Pines**

The owner, all liens, lien rights, claims and demands of any kind whatsoever, which the undersigned now has or might have against the building on premises legally described as:

[Description] PO #: [PO #]

Invoice #: [Invoice #]

On account of labor performed and/or material furnished for the construction of any improvements thereon. That all labor and materials used by the undersigned in the erection of said improvements have been fully paid for:

Witnesses:		<u>TRACTOR</u> E OF CONTRACTOR	1
	BY:		
	_ Print Name:		
Print Name	_ Title:		
Print Name	_		
STATE OF FLORIDA )			
) ss: COUNTY OF BROWARD )			
ON THIS day of	, 20	, before me, the undersig	ned notary public
personally appeared [Contractor's ]	Representative] as	[Job Title]	of
[Name of Contractor]	, person	ally known to me, or who	o has produced
instrument and who acknowledged that (s			
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I he	ereunto set my hand and offi	cial seal.	

NOTARY PUBLIC

Print or Type Name

My Commission Expires:

### Attachment H – Construction Documents

# CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES BUILDING 46 DISASTER WAREHOUSE NEW STORAGE ROOM / STRUCTURAL ALTERATION 1001 POINCIANA DRIVE PEMBROKE PINES FLORIDA



# CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES BUILDING 46 DISASTER WAREHOUSE NEW STORAGE ROOM / STRUCTURAL ALTERATION



AREA OF WORK

# 1001 POINCIANA DRIVE PEMBROKE PINES FLORIDA

Image: Set of the state of		
ARCHITECTURAL: SYNALOVSKI ROMANIK SAYE 1800 ELLER DRIVE, SUITE 500 FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33312 TEL: (954) 961-8807 WVW.SYNALOVSKI.COM STRUCTURALE, FLORIDA 33312 TEL: (954) 961-8807 WVW.SYNALOVSKI.COM STRUCTURAL ENGINEER NUHM STRUCTURAL ENGINEERING STRUCTURAL ENGINEER 1200 CLIVA MOORE ROAD, SUITE 9 BOCA RATON, FLORIDA 33487 PH: 561-995-0551 MECHANICAL, ELECTRICAL, AND PLUMBING : FLORIDA ENGINEERING SERVICES MECHANICAL ELECTRICAL, AND PLUMBING ENGINEERS 345 N.W. 168TH STREET NORTH MAIN EBACH, FLORIDA 33169 TEL: (305) 653-0212 FAX: (305) 653-0212 FAX: (305) 653-0212	THE REAL OF	City of Pembroke Pines Community Garden
ARCHITECTURAL: SYNALOVSKI ROMANIK SAYE 1800 ELLER DRIVE, SUITE 500 PORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 3312 TEL: (954) 961-6807 WW.SYNALOVSKI.COM STRUCTURAL: KUHM STRUCTURAL ENGINEERING STRUCTURAL ENGINEER 1200 CLINT MOORE ROAD, SUITE 9 BOCA RATON, FLORIDA 33487 PH: 561-995-0551 MECHANICAL, ELECTRICAL, AND PLUMBING : FLORIDA ENGINEERING SERVICES MECHANICAL, AND PLUMBING ENGINEERS 345 N. W. 168TH STRUET NORTH MIAMI BEACH, FLORIDA 33169 TEL: (305) 653-0232		2 LOCATION MAP
	KE RENOVATIONS TO A PREVIOUSLY OCCUPIED STORAGE ROOM , AND INSTALL 3 OVERHEAD OT CHANGE. AS PER THE 2020 F.B.C. EXISTING	ARCHITECTURAL: SYNALOVSKI ROMANIK SAYE 1800 ELLER DRIVE, SUITE 500 FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33312 TEL: (954) 961-6807 FAX: (954) 961-6807 WWW.SYNALOVSKI.COM STRUCTURAL: KUHM STRUCTURAL ENGINEERING STRUCTURAL ENGINEER 1200 CLINT MOORE ROAD, SUITE 9 BOCA RATON, FLORIDA 33487 PH: 561-995-0551 MECHANICAL, ELECTRICAL, AND PLUMBING : FLORIDA ENGINEERING SERVICES MECHANICAL ELECTRICAL, AND PLUMBING ENGINEERS 345 N.W. 168TH STREET NORTH MIAMI BEACH, FLORIDA 33169 TEL: (305) 653-0212 FAX: (305) 653-0232
SCALE: N.T.S.		





- 1.) CUT, MOVE OR REMOVE ITEMS AS NECESSARY TO PROVIDE ACCESS OR TO ALLOW ALTERATIONS AND NEW WORK TO PROCEED. INCLUDE SUCH ITEMS AS:
- A.) REPAIR OR REMOVAL OF HAZARDOUS OR UNSANITARY CONDITIONS.
- B.) REMOVAL OF ABANDONED ITEMS AND ITEMS SERVING NO USEFUL PURPOSE, SUCH AS ABANDONED PIPING, CONDUIT AND WIRING.
- C.) REMOVAL OF UNSUITABLE OR EXTRANEOUS MATERIALS NOT MARKED FOR SALVAGE, SUCH AS ABANDONED FURNISHINGS AND EQUIPMENT, AND DEBRIS SUCH AS ROTTED WOOD, RUSTED METAL AND DETERIORATED CONCRETE.
- D.) CLEANING OF SURFACES, AND REMOVAL OF SURFACE FINISHES AS NEEDED TO INSTALL NEW WORK AND FINISHES.
- 2.) WHEN ALTERATIONS AND CONNECTIONS OF NEW CONSTRUCTION TO EXISTING CONSTRUCTION OCCUR AT DUST SENSITIVE AREAS, EXECUTE ALL MEASURES TO COMPLETELY CONTROL AND SEPERATE DUST FROM EXISTING AREAS, EQUIPMENT AND FURNISHINGS.
- 3.) ASSIGN THE WORK OF MOVING, REMOVAL, CUTTING AND PATCHING, TO TRADES QUALIFIED TO PERFORM THE WORK IN A MANNER TO CAUSE LEAST DAMAGE TO EACH TYPE OF WORK, AND PROVIDE MEANS OF RETURNING TO APPEARANCE OF NEW WORK.
- 4.) PERFORM CUTTING AND REMOVAL WORK TO REMOVE MINIMUM NECESSARY AND IN A MANNER TO AVOID DAMAGE TO ADJACENT WORK.
- 5.) CUT FINISH SURFACES SUCH AS MASONRY, GYPSUM WALLBOARD, STUCCO, WALL COVERING, TILE, PLASTER OR METALS, BY METHODS TO TEMINATE SURFACES ON A STRAIGHT LINE AT A NATURAL POINT OF DIVISION.
- 6.) PROTECT FROM DAMAGE EXISTING FINISHES, EQUIPMENT, AND ADJACENT WORK WHICH IS SCHEDULED TO REMAIN.
- 7.) REROUTE OR EXTEND EXISTING ELECTRICAL, PLUMBING OR AIR CONDITIONING LINES IN AREAS WHERE DEMOLITION IS TO OCCUR. (REFER TO ELECTRICAL, PLUMBING AND MECHANICAL DRAWINGS).
- 8.) PROVIDE SAME PRODUCTS OR TYPES OF CONSTRUCTION AS THAT IN EXISTING STRUCTURE, AS NEEDED TO PATCH, EXTEND OR TO MATCH EXISTING WORK.
  - A.) CONTRACT DOCUMENTS WILL NOT DEFINE PRODUCTS OR STANDARDS OF WORKMANSHIP PRESENT IN EXISTING CONSTRUCTION; CONTRACTOR SHALL DETERMINE PRODUCTS BY INSPECTION AND ANY NECESSARY TESTING, AND WORKMANSHIP BY USE OF THE EXISTING AS A SAMPLE OF COMPARISON.
- 9.) PATCH AND EXTEND EXISTING WORK USING SKILLED MECHANICS WHO ARE CAPABLE OF MATCHING EXISTING QUALITY OF WORKMANSHIP. QUALITY OF PATCHED OR EXTENDED WORK SHALL BE NOT LESS THAN THAT SPECIFIED FOR NEW WORK.
- 10.) WHERE NEW WORK ABUTS EXISTING FINISHES FINISH FLUSH WITH EXISTING WORK, MAKING A SMOOTH AND FLAWLESS TRANSITION.

ALTERATION NOTES 6

INTERIOR IMPROVEMENT UNDER F.B.C. 2017.

SCOPE OF WORK : INSTALL THREE WALL PARTITION HARD CEILING, AND A DOOR WINDOW FOR A NEW STORAGE ROOM. (3) 14'x14' ROLL UP DOORS.

APPLICABLE BUILDING CODES:

- 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE -BUILDING, 7TH EDITION 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE-EXISTING
- (CHAPTER 7 ALTERATIONS LEVEL 2), 7TH EDITION 2020 FLORIDA PLUMBING CODE (F.P.C), 7TH EDITION
- 2020 FLORIDA MECHANICAL CODE (F.M.C), 7TH EDITION 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE ENERGY CONSERVATION, 7TH EDITION 2020 FLORIDA FIRE PREVENTION CODE 7TH EDITION

OCCUPANCY GROUP (FBC 312) AND NFPA 101 (41): GROUP S-2 (LOW HAZARD STORAGE)

TYPE OF CONSTRUCTION (EXISTING): TYPE V (NON- SPRINKLERED)

NFPA 101 CHAPTER 42.2.5 COMMON PATH, DEAD-END, AND TRAVEL DISTANCE LIMITS (BY

DEAD-END LIMIT

(NON-SPRINKLERED)

TRAVEL DISTANCE LIMIT

MAX./ PROVIDED

200 FT. / 8'-6" FT.

(NON-SPRINKLERED)

OCCUPANCY) COMMON PATH

(NON-SPRINKLERED)

OCCUPANCY MAX./ PROVIDED MAX./ PROVIDED ASSEMBLY 50FT. / 59'-6" FT. 50 FT. / 0 FT.

AREA OF MODIFICATION/ EXISTING: APPROXIMATELY 124.98 S.F. OF RENOVATION

MAXIMUM FLOOR AREA ALLOWED PER OCCUPANTS (FBC 1004.1.1) AND NFPA 101 (12.1.7): STORAGE 3006 S.F. /500 = (6.012) 6 OCC TOTAL

INDICATES TRAVEL DISTANCE

EXISTING WALL (TYP.)

NEW PARTITION (TYP.)



#### CODE INFORMATION 3











5



## STRUCTURAL NOTES

**GENERAL ENGINEERING AND CONSTRUCTION:** 

DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION SHALL BE IN COMPLIANCE WITH THE 2017, 6th Edition FLORIDA BUILDING CODE AND ASCE7-10.

<u>GENERAL</u>: CONSTRUCTION METHODS, PROCEDURES, AND SEQUENCES ARE THE RESPONSIBILITY OF THE CONTRACTOR. THE CONTRACTOR SHALL TAKE THE NECESSARY MEANS TO MAINTAIN AND PROTECT THE STRUCTURAL INTEGRITY AND SERVICEABILITY OF THE CONSTRUCTION AT ALL TIMES.

<u>CONSTRUCTION LOADS:</u> STRUCTURAL MEMBERS AS SHOWN IN THE WORKING DRAWINGS HAVE BEEN DESIGNED TO CARRY THE CODE REQUIRED SERVICE LOADS ONLY. THE STRUCTURAL DESIGN OF THIS PROJECT HAS NOT CONSIDERED LOADS IMPOSED DURING CONSTRUCTION. CONSTRUCTION LOADS MAY EXCEED THE SERVICE DESIGN LOADS. THE CONTRACTOR SHALL BE RESPONSIBLE FOR ENGAGING THE NECESSARY CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERING AND DESIGN, AND DETERMINING AND EMPLOYING THE METHODS NECESSARY TO SUPPORT ALL LOADS IMPOSED DURING CONSTRUCTION.

<u>CONSTRUCTION COORDINATION</u>: THE CONTRACTOR SHALL COORDINATE ALL WORK REQUIRED BY THE ARCHITECTURAL, STRUCTURAL, MECHANICAL, PLUMBING AND ELECTRICAL WORKING DRAWINGS, AND SHALL VERIFY ALL DIMENSIONS, ELEVATIONS, AND THE LOCATION AND SIZES OF ALL CHASES, INSERTS, OPENINGS, SLEEVES, FINISHES, DEPRESSIONS, AND OTHER PROJECT REQUIREMENTS NOT SHOWN ON THE STRUCTURAL WORKING DRAWINGS.

CONFLICTS: WHEREVER CONFLICTS, DISCREPANCIES, OR AMBIGUITIES EXIST IN THE STRUCTURAL DRAWINGS, SCHEDULES OR NOTES, THEY SHALL BE BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OF THE ARCHITECT AND ENGINEER FOR CORRECTION AND/OR CLARIFICATION.

(a) THE CONTRACTOR SHALL SUBMIT SHOP DRAWINGS DETAILING CONCRETE REINFORCING STEEL, PRECAST AND PRESTRESSED STRUCTURAL CONCRETE UNITS, STRUCTURAL AND MISCELLANEOUS STEEL, WOOD ROOF TRUSSES, AND OTHER CONSTRUCTION REQUIRING OFF-SITE FABRICATION INCLUDED IN THE STRUCTURAL DRAWINGS FOR THE APPROVAL OF THE ENGINEER.

(b) APPROVAL OF SHOP DRAWINGS BY THE ENGINEER IS FOR DESIGN AND LAYOUT ONLY, AND IS NOT FOR THE PURPOSE OF AUTHORIZING CHANGES TO THE CONTRACT DRAWINGS OR APPROVING SUBSTITUTIONS. THE CONTRACTOR SHALL COMPLY WITH THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE CONTRACT DRAWINGS, GENERAL CONDITIONS, SUPPLEMENTAL GENERAL CONDITIONS, SPECIAL CONDITIONS, AND SPECIFICATIONS APPLICABLE TO THE SHOP DRAWINGS AND THE SUBMITTALS. <u>THE CONTRACTOR SHALL CHECK AND APPROVE</u> THE SHOP DRAWINGS BEFORE SUBMISSION TO THE ENGINEER. <u>THE CONTRACTOR SHALL</u> BE RESPONSIBLE FOR DIMENSIONS, QUANTITIES, JOB CONDITIONS, AND COORDINATION AS DEFINED HEREIN, AND WITH OTHER CONSTRUCTION TRADES. IF THE SHOP DRAWINGS ARE DISAPPROVED BY THE ENGINEER, THE CONTRACTOR SHALL RESUBMIT CORRECT DRAWINGS TO COMPLY WITH THE CONTRACT DOCUMENTS.

(c) THE CONTRACTOR SHALL USE MANUFACTURER'S CERTIFIED SHOP DRAWINGS AND SPECIFICATIONS FOR SPECIAL EQUIPMENT AND/OR CONSTRUCTION INSTALLATIONS, INCLUDING SKYLIGHTS, HEATING AND COOLING EQUIPMENT, POOL EQUIPMENT, ETC. THE CONTRACTOR SHALL COORDINATE INSTALLATION WITH THE WORKING DRAWINGS, AND PROVIDE ALL ADDITIONAL MATERIAL REQUIRED FOR THE INSTALLATION NOT SHOWN IN THE WORKING DRAWINGS.

(d) THE CONTRACTOR SHALL SUBMIT SUFFICIENT COPIES OF THE SHOP DRAWINGS TO ALLOW THE ENGINEER TO KEEP ONE SET OF DOCUMENTS FROM EACH SUBMITTAL FOR HIS RECORDS.

(e) THE CONTRACTOR SHALL ALLOW A MINIMUM OF ONE WEEK FOR THE ENGINEER TO REVIEW SHOP DRAWINGS, AFTER DATE OF RECEIPT BY THE ENGINEER. FOR LARGE SUBMITTALS, ADDITIONAL TIME MAY BE REQUIRED.

ENGINEER'S LIMITATIONS OF RESPONSIBILITY: THE ENGINEER SHALL NOT BE RESPONSIBILITY FOR THE QUALITY OR COMPOSITION OF MATERIALS, SHOP DRAWINGS OR FABRICATIONS, CONSTRUCTION INSPECTION, SUPERVISION, OR REVIEW, SPECIAL INSPECTION, OR THE QUALITY AND CORRECTNESS OF CONSTRUCTION UNLESS THE APPROPRIATE SUBMISSIONS, REPORTS, APPROVALS, SHOP DRAWINGS, INSPECTIONS, SITE VISIT, CONSTRUCTION REVIEW, OR SPECIAL INSPECTIONS ARE PERFORMED BY THE ENGINEER OR HIS REPRESENTATIVE AS REQUIRED HEREIN, AND THEN ONLY SUCH RESPONSIBILITY AS IS ASSOCIATED WITH THE SPECIFIC WORK PERFORMED AS IS COMMONLY ASSIGNED A STRUCTURAL ENGINEER IN RELATION TO OTHER ENGINEERING AND CONSTRUCTION DISCIPLINES ASSOCIATED WITH THE PROJECT

THE ENGINEER SHALL NOT BE RESPONSIBLE FOR SITE AND CONSTRUCTION SAFETY AND/OR THE SAFETY OF CONSTRUCTION WORKERS. SITE AND CONSTRUCTION SAFETY IS THE RESPONSIBILITY OF THE CONTRACTOR. THE CONTRACTOR SHALL BE RESPONSIBLE FOR THE SAFETY OF HIS EMPLOYEES AND THE SAFETY OF THE EMPLOYEE OF ALL SUBCONTRACTORS TO THE PROJECT.

#### **ALTERATION/MODIFICATION TO EXISTING STRUCTURES**

PROJECTS OF THIS NATURE HAVE BEEN DESIGNED TO THE BEST OF KNOWLEDGE OF THIS OFFICE WITH RESPECT TO THE EXISTENCE, LOCATION AND CONDITION OF ANY EXISTING STRUCTURAL ELEMENTS. IN CASE OF ANY DISCREPANCIES BETWEEN THESE ASSUMPTIONS AND THE ACTUAL CONDITIONS DISCOVERED DURING CONSTRUCTION, NOTIFY THIS OFFICE FOR EXISTING CONDITIONS ANALYSIS AND DESIGN ADJUSTMENTS.

DIMENSIONS OF EXISTING STRUCTURES SHALL BE FIELD VERIFIED TO BE COMPATIBLE WITH PROPOSED WORK.

THIS PROJECT IS A MODIFICATION TO AN EXISTING STRUCTURE. GC IS RESPONSIBLE THAT ALL CONTRACTORS, SUB-CONTRACTORS, SPECIALTY ENGINEERS, MANUFACTORERS OR ANY OTHER PERSONS THAT DO WORK UNDER THIS PERMIT, VERIFY ALL DIMENSIONS IN FIELD BEFORE FABRICATION OF FLOOR OR ROOF SYSTEMS, POURING ANY CONCRETE BEAMS OR SLABS, OR ORDERING ANY WINDOWS, DOORS OR OTHER SUCH MATERIALS.

ALL DIMENSIONS ON THE STRUCTURAL PLANS WERE BASED ON EXISTING LAYOUTS PROVIDED BY THE CLIENT. CLIENT SHOULD CHECK ANY RELEVANT DIMENSIONS SUCH AS BEAM DEPTHS OVER OPENINGS.

ANY DISCREPENCIES FOUND FOR ANY CIRCUMSTANCE BETWEEN THE STRUCTURAL PLANS AND THE EXISTING CONDITIONS FOUND ON SITE AND/OR ANY CONDITIONS THAT WERE OMMITTED ON THE PLANS MUST BE IMMEDIATELY BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OF THE ENGINEER OF RECORD.

TO THE BEST OF THE ENGINEER OF RECORD'S KNOWLEDGE, THE EXISTING STRUCTURE, AS DESIGNED, IS STRUCTURALLY SOUND AS PER THE DESIGN CRITERIA SET FORTH BY THE APPLICABLE BUILDING CODE AT THE TIME OF ORIGINAL PERMITTING. ALL EXISTING STRUCTURES THAT HAVE BEEN ALTERED OR HAVE ADDITIONAL LOADING ON THEM, DUE TO THE SCOPE OF WORK OF THIS PROJECT, HAVE BEEN RE-EVALUATED AND ARE DETERMINED TO BE STRUCTURALLY SOUND, AS PER THE DESIGN CRITERIA SET FORTH BY THE 2014 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE, OR HAVE BEEN MODIFIED TO MEET SUCH DEFINITION. ALL NEW STRUCTURAL MEMBERS HAVE BEEN DESIGNED BASED ON THE 2014 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE.

EXISTING CONDITIONS ARE UNKNOWN, THEREFORE, PLANS ARE FOR THE PERMITTING PROCESS ONLY WHERE WORST CASE CONDITIONS HAVE BEEN APPROXIMATED.

ALL EXISTING CONDITIONS ARE ASSUMED AND MUST BE CONFIRMED BY THE GC AFTER PERMITTING.

GC TO CONTACT ENGINEER OF RECORD WITH ACTUAL FIELD CONDITIONS WHERE ENGINEERING WILL BE MODIFIED/ COMPLETED BASED ON DISCOVERING OF ACTUAL FIELD CONDITIONS.

#### TIMBER:

(a) ALL TIMBER SHALL BE SOUTHERN PINE #2

(b) ALL TIMBER IN DIRECT CONTACT WITH MASONRY OR CONCRETE SHALL BE PRESSURE TREATED, HAVE AN APPROVED SEPARATING MATERIAL, OR HAVE A GALVANIZED ANCHOR SEAT.

#### **REINFORCED CONCRETE:**

CONCRETE WORK SHALL CONFORM TO ALL REQUIREMENTS OF "ACI 301", LATEST EDITION, "SPECIFICATIONS FOR STRUCTURAL CONCRETE FOR BUILDINGS," EXCEPT AS MODIFIED BY THE SUPPLEMENTAL REQUIREMENTS BELOW.

PORTLAND CEMENT: PORTLAND CEMENT SHALL BE TYPE TYPE "I" OR "I/II", ONFORMING TO ASTM C-150.

<u>CONCRETE AGGREGATES</u>: NOMINAL MAXIMUM SIZE OF COARSE AGGREGATES SHALL NOT BE LARGER THEN  $\frac{3}{4}$  INCHES.

<u>ADMIXTURES:</u> CONCRETE MAY CONTAIN A WATER REDUCING ADMIXTURE CAPABLE OF INCREASING WORKABILITY AND REDUCING THE AMOUNT OF MIXING WATER, CONFORMING TO ASTM C-494, TYPE "F" OR "G", OTHER ADMIXTURES MAY BE USED IF APPROVED BY THE ENGINEER.

QUALITY OF CONCRETE

- (a) CONCRETE SHALL BE NORMAL WEIGHT, AND SHALL ATTAIN A 28-DAY MINIMUM COMPRESSIVE STRENGTH OF 5,000 psi, UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED IN THE PLANS.
   (b) THE MAXIMUM WATER-CEMENT RATIO SHALL BE 0.40.
- (c) THE MINIMUM CEMENT CONTENT FOR CONCRETE SHALL BE 5 BAGS PER CUBIC YARD
- (d) UNLESS OTHERWISE PERMITTED OR SPECIFIED, THE MAXIMUM ALLOWABLE SLUMP OF CONCRETE SHALL BE FOUR INCHES. NO WATER SHALL BE ADDED AT THE JOB SITE TO READY-TO-USE CONCRETE WITHOUT THE APPROVAL OF THE ENGINEER, AND THEN ONLY WHEN SLUMP TESTS ARE MADE AND THE CONCRETE SO DELIVERED IS KNOWN TO BE OF LESS THAN THE SLUMP SPECIFIED.
- (a) TEST ON CONCRETE
   (b) TESTS ON CONCRETE USED IN CONSTRUCTION SHALL BE MADE BY AN APPROVED TESTING LABORATORY, AND REPORTS SUBMITTED TO THE ENGINEER. THE COSTS OF SUCH TESTS SHALL BE ASSUMED BY THE OWNER.
   (c) NOT LESS THAN THREE SPECIMENS SHALL BE MADE FOR EACH STANDARD TEST.

NOT LÉSS THAN ONE TEST FOR EACH 50 CUBIC YARDS OF CONCRETE USED ON THE PROJECT. 3) SPECIMENS SHALL BE TESTED IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE STANDARD METHOD.

OF TEST FOR COMPRESSION STRENGTH OF MOLDED CONCRETE CYLINDERS, ASTM C39-72. REPORTS TO THE ENGINEER SHALL BE SUBMITTED FOR EACH TEST PERFORMED. (b) THE AGE FOR STRENGTH TESTS OF CONCRETE SHALL BE 28-DAYS. STRENGTH TESTS FOR AN EARLIER AGE SHALL BE SUBMITTED IF THE ENGINEER HAS APPROVED CONCRETE IN THE STRUCTURE TO RECEIVE ITS FULL WORKING LOADS AT SUCH EARLIER

CONCRETE IN THE STRUCTORE TO RECEIVE ITS FOLL WORKING LOADS AT SUCH EARLIER
TIME. SEVEN DAY TESTS MAY BE USED WITH THE APPROVAL OF THE ENGINEER,
PROVIDED THAT THE RELATION BETWEEN THE SEVEN AND 28-DAY STRENGTHS OF THE
CONCRETE IS ESTABLISHED BY TEST FOR THE MATERIALS AND PROPORTIONS USED.
(c) WHEN THERE IS A QUESTION AS TO THE QUALITY OF THE CONCRETE IN THE
STRUCTURE, THE ENGINEER SHALL HAVE THE RIGHT TO REQUIRE CORE TESTS IN
ACCORDANCE WITH THE STANDARD METHODS OF OBTAINING AND TESTING DRILLED
CORES AND SAWED BEAMS OF CONCRETE, (ASTM C42), TO ORDER LOAD TESTS ON THAT

PORTION OF THE STRUCTURE WHERE THE QUESTIONABLE CONCRETE HAS BEEN PLACED, OR TO REQUIRE OTHER REASONABLE TESTS TO EVALUATE THE STRENGTH OF THE STRUCTURE. CURING OF CONCRETE: A CURING COMPOUND SHALL BE APPLIED TO THE TOP OF

"GREEN" CONCRETE SLABS AS SOON AS PRACTICAL AFTER PLACEMENT OF THE CONCRETE, FOLLOWING THE MANUFACTURE'S SPECIFICATIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS. SPECIFICATIONS FOR CURING COMPOUNDS SHALL BE SUBMITTED TO THE ARCHITECT AND ENGINEER FOR APPROVAL. ALTERNATIVELY, CONCRETE SHALL BE KEPT IN A WET CONDITION FOR THE FIRST 24 HOURS AFTER PLACEMENT, AND SHALL BE MAINTAINED IN A MOIST CONDITION FOR AT LEAST THE FIRST SEVEN DAYS AFTER PLACING.

REINFORCING: REINFORCING STEEL SHALL BE GRADE 60.

CONCRETE PROTECTION FOR REINFORCEMENT: THE FOLLOWING MINIMUM CONCRETE COVER SHALL BE PROVIDED FOR REINFORCEMENT:

	ITEM	<u>MINIMUM</u> COVER, IN.
a)	CONCRETE CAST AGAINST AND PERMANENTLY	
	EXPOSED TO EARTH	
b)	CONCRETE EXPOSED TO EARTH OR WEATHER:	
	#6 THROUGH #11 BARS	2
	#5 BARS AND SMALLER	
c)	CONCRETE NOT EXPOSED TO EARTH OR WEATHER:	

- d) THE ABOVE PROTECTIVE COVERING ARE MINIMUMS, BUT PROTECTION SHALL NOT BE LESS THAN REQUIRED FOR FIRE-RESISTIVE RATINGS.
  e) THE CONTRACTOR SHALL PROVIDE THE NECESSARY BOLSTER, CHAIRS, AND MISCELLANEOUS REINFORCEMENT REQUIRE FOR THE SUPPORT OF REINFORCING. STEEL WIRE BAR SUPPORTS USED SHALL BE CLASS "C", PLASTIC PROTECTED.

SPLICES IN REINFORCEMENT, (a) IN SLABS, BEAMS, AND GIRDERS, SPLICES IN REINFORCEMENT AT POINTS OF MAXIMUM STRESS SHALL BE AVOIDED WHEREVER POSSIBLE. SUCH SPLICES WHERE USED SHALL BE WELDED, LAPPED OR OTHERWISE FULLY DEVELOPED, BUT, IN ANY SUCH CASE SHALL TRANSFER THE ENTIRE STRESS FROM BAR TO BAR WITHOUT EXCEEDING THE ALLOWABLE BOND AND SHEAR STRESSES. THE MINIMUM OVERLAP FOR A LAPPED SPLICE SHALL BE 24 BAR DIAMETERS, BUT NOT LESS THAN 12 INCHES. THE CLEAR DISTANCE BETWEEN BARS SHALL ALSO APPLY TO THE CLEAR DISTANCE FROM A

CONTACT SPLICE AND ADJACENT SPLICES OR BARS.
(b) WELDED WIRE FABRIC REINFORCEMENT SHALL BE LAPPED ONE MESH PLUS TWO INCHES. 12 INCHES OR AS NOTED IN THE PLANS.
(c) SPLICES IN COLUMNS, BEAMS, GIRDERS, AND SLABS NOT SHOWN IN THE PLANS

SHALL BE CLASS "C" CONTACT LAP SPLICES.
(d) INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR HORIZONTAL LAPPED CORNER BARS SHALL BE PROVIDED
AT ALL CORNERS TO MATCH THE SIZE, TYPE, AND SPACING OF HORIZONTAL FOOTING,
WALL, MASONRY BOND BEAM, OR CONCRETE TIE BEAMS REINFORCEMENT.





#### ENGINEERS STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE:

TO THE BEST OF THE ENGINEER'S KNOWLEDGE, THE STRUCTURAL PLANS AND SPECIFICATIONS PRESENTED HEREIN COMPLY WITH THE APPLICABLE MINIMUM BUILDING CODES, STANDARDS, AND PRACTICES.

SERVICES PERFORMED BY THE ENGINEER ARE CONSISTENT WITH THE LEVEL OF CARE AND SKILLS NECESSARILY EXERCISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PROFESSION CURRENTLY PRACTICING UNDER SIMILAR CIRCUMSTANCES AND LOCATIONS. NO OTHER WARRANTY, EXPRESS OR IMPLICATIONS MADE.

## **GENERAL NOTES**

- 1. ALL WORK & MATERIALS TO BE IN COMPLIANCE WITH THE 2017 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE AND ALL PERTINENT CODES AND ORDINANCES.
- THE ENGINEER SHALL NOT BE RESPONSIBLE FOR, NOR HAVE CONTROL OR CHARGE OF THE CONSTRUCTION MEANS, METHODS, SEQUENCES OR PROCEDURES OR FOR THE SAFETY PRECAUTIONS.
- 3. ALL WOOD IN CONTACT WITH MASONRY SHALL BE PRESSURE-TREATED. WOOD CASINGS, JAMBS AND TRIM SHALL BE STAIN GRADE OR CLEAR UNLESS SPECIFIED OTHERWISE.
- 4. SUBCONTRACTORS SHALL SUBMIT SHOP DRAWINGS FOR ALL CUSTOM FABRICATED WORK.
- 5. DO NOT SCALE DRAWINGS: USE DIMENSIONS INDICATED ON DRAWINGS. DIMENSIONS OF LARGER SCALE DRAWINGS AND DETAILS SHALL TAKE PRECEDENCE OVER SMALLER SCALE DRAWINGS. CONTRACTORS SHALL BE RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL DIMENSIONS AND VERIFY SAME IN FIELD.
- 6. IN THE EVENT THERE ARE FOUND DISCREPANCIES OR AMBIGUITIES IN OR OMISSIONS FROM THE DRAWINGS, OR SHOULD THERE BE DOUBT AS TO THEIR MEANING AND INTENT, THE ENGINEER SHALL BE NOTIFIED IN ORDER TO PROVIDE CLARIFICATION.
- SUBMIT A COPY OF THE CONTRACT DOCUMENTS ISSUED FOR PERMIT BY THE BUILDING DEPARTMENT, TO THE ENGINEER TO ALLOW HIM TO INCORPORATE THOSE BUILDING DEPARTMENT MODIFICATIONS INTO THE PLANS PRIOR TO START OF CONSTRUCTION.
- 8. ALL WINDOW AND DOOR SIZES ARE NOMINAL. VERIFY MANUFACTURER'S ACTUAL AND ROUGH OPENING DIMENSIONS.
- 9. INSULATE MASONRY WALLS, EXTERIOR STUD WALLS, AND ATTIC SPACE IN ACCORDANCE WITH ENERGY CODE CALCULATIONS.

#### DESIGN CRITERIA

WIND LOADING (ASCE 7-10) WIND SPEED=180 MPH (3 SECOND GUST) EXPOSURE = C BUILDING TYPE= ENCLOSED, RIGID STRUCTURE CATEGORY = IV KD=0.85 INTERNAL PRESSURE COEFFICIENT= +/- 0.18

# CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES BLDG 46 DISASTER WAREHOUSE STRUCTURAL ALTERATION 1001 POINCIANA DR. PEMBROKE PINES, FL 33025

# <section-header>





# GOVERNING CODE

2017 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE WITH 2019 AMENDMENTS

# DESIGN SPECIFICATIONS

- WORK CLASSIFICATION: ALTERATION LEVEL 2 - CONSTRUCTION TYPE: TYPE V

- CONSTRUCTION TYPE: TYPE V - OCCUPANCY CLASSIFICATION: GROUP S-2

# SCOPE OF WORK

(4) NEW 14'X14' ROLL-UP DOORS IN EXISTING CMU WALLS

INDE	X
S-0.0	TITLE PAGE & NOTES
S-1.0	DEMO PLAN
S-1.1	FLOOR PLAN & SCHEDULES
S-2.0	ELEVATION & DETAILS

		RE				HD		4/2			
ON.	I, DAN KUHN, P.E. #75519, CERTIFY THAT I CURRENTLY HOLD AN ACTIVE LICENSE IN THE STATE OF FLORIDA	AND AM COMPETENT THROUGH EDUCATION AND EXPERIENCE TO PROVIDE ENGINEERING SERVICES	CONTAINED IN THIS PLAN. I FURTHER CERTIFY THAT THIS WAS PREPARED BY ME OR INDER MY	RESPONSIBLE CHARGE AS DEFINED IN CHAPTER	61615-18.001 F.B.C. TO THE BEST OF MY KNOWLEDGE.	THE PLANS AND SPECIFICATIONS SUBMITTED HEREWITH COMPLY WITH EXISTING INTERPRETATIONS	AND PROVISIONS OF THE APPLICABLE BUILDING	CODES. THIS DRAWING IS THE SOLE PROPERTY OF DAN	KUHN, P.E. AND IS AN INSTRUMENT OF SERVICE NOT	TO BE REPRODUCED IN WHOLE OR IN PART WITHOUT	EXPRESS WRITTEN PERMISSION OF DAN KUHN, P.E.
DITIONAL REQUIREMENTS MUST BE REPORTED TO KUHN ENGINEERING IMMEDIATELY FOR APPROPRIATE ACTI									[		
NUIREMENTS. ANY DISCREPANCIES OR ADDI	Di	an F	K FL			n, 55	1	9	.	Ξ	•
RISDICTIONAL AUTHORITY REQ			SI	E	4	L					
NOTE: ERRORS OR OMISSIONS FROM THESE PLANS DO NOT RELIEVE CONTRACTORS, SUB-CONTRACTORS OR MANUFACTURERS FROM ANY RESPONSIBILITY FROM COMPLYING WITH CODE OR JURISDICTIONAL AUTHORITY REQUIREMENTS. ANY DISCREPANCIES OR ADDITIONAL REQUIREMENTS MUST BE REPORTED TO KUHN ENGINEERING IMMEDIATELY FOR APPROPRIATE ACTION.	SACTER WAREHOLICE										
NOTE: ERRORS OR OMISSIONS FROM THESE PLANS DO NOT RELIEVE CONTRAC								۲ ۲			
	che dai	awn ecke te:	-	/:		АА DK 04-: DK				1	
	-	eet:		(	)	•	(	)			



Г						
					OF	PENIN
	OPENING	TYPE	SIZE (W X D)	APPROVED PRESSURE	REQ'D PRESSURE	PRODU( APPROV/
		ROLL-UP DOOR	168" X 168"	+75 / -75	+37.53 / -44.17	NOA 18-082
	NOTE: REFER	TO NOA FOR ADDIT	IONAL ATTACHME	NT DETAILS.		



NG SCHEDULE						
OUCT GLASS			JAMB FASTENER			
OVAL#	TYPE / SIZE	TYPE	MAX. SPACING	MIN.EMBED	MIN.EDGE	
0828.10	STEEL SLATS	3/8" WEDGE BOLT	6-5/8"	3-1/2"	4"	
			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			

# CONCRETE BEAM SCHEDULE

		SIZE TOP OF BEAM			REINF	
	SYMBOL	(WxD) ARCH. ELE.		TOP	MID	
	B-EX	EXISTING BEAM TO REMAIN				
	B-1	8X	BOTTOM OF EXIST. TIEBEAM	(2)#5	(2)#5	
	PCL	8X8	8" ABOVE OPENING	-	-	
	NOTE: GC TO VERIFY DIMENSIONS OF BEAMS BEFORE POURING CONCRETE.					
	NOTE: GC TO EVALUATE CONDITIONS OF EXISTING BEAMS PRIOR TO BEGINNIN					





>	₩-27/29	
	EF-1 EF-2	
	W−23/25 ▲ GW−31	W-23/25
>		
	GENERAL ELECTRICAL NOTES	
	1. ALL WORK SHALL CONFORM WITH ALL LOCAL, STATE, FEDERAL ORDINANCES AND BUILDING CODES GOVERNING THE INSTALLATION OF THE ELECTRICAL SYSTEM TO INCLUDE BUT NOT LIMITED TO FBC 2020, NEC 2017, NFPA 72 2016, FFPC 7TH EDITION (NFPA 101 2018). IF WORK AS LAID OUT, INDICATED OR SPECIFIED IS CONTRARY TO OR CONFLICTS WITH LOCAL ORDINANCES, BUILDING CODES & REGULATIONS, THE CONTRACTOR SHALL REPORT IN WRITING TO THE OWNER REPRESENTATIVE/ENGINEER BEFORE SUBMITTING A BID. THE OWNER REPRESENTATIVE/ENGINEER WILL THEN ISSUE INSTRUCTIONS AS HOW TO PROCEED.	
	2. THE DRAWING ARE TO BE CONSIDERED DIAGRAMMATIC, NOT NECESSARILY SHOWING IN DETAIL OR TO SCALE ALL OF THE MINOR ITEMS. UNLESS SPECIFIC DIMENSIONS ARE SHOWN, THE STRUCTURAL AND SITE CONDITIONS SHALL GOVERN THE EXACT LOCATIONS.	
	CONTRACTOR SHALL FOLLOW DRAWINGS IN LAYING OUT WORK, CHECK DRAWINGS OF ALL TRADES TO VERIFY SPACES IN WHICH WORK WILL BE INSTALLED AND MAINTAIN SPACE CONDITIONS AT ALL POINTS. WHERE SPACE CONDITIONS APPEAR INADEQUATE, OWNER REP./ENGINEER SHALL BE NOTIFIED BEFORE PROCEEDING WITH INSTALLATION. THIS CONTRACTOR SHALL, WITHOUT EXTRA CHARGE, MAKE FIELD MODIFICATION IN LAYOUT AS NEEDED TO PREVENT CONFLICT WITH WORK OF VARIOUS TRADES OR FOR PROPER EXECUTION OF THE WORK.	
	3. EXAMINE ALL DRAWINGS CAREFULLY PRIOR TO SUBMITTING A BID. CONTRACTOR WILL BE REQUIRED TO FURNISH, INSTALL AND/OR CONNECT WITH APPROPRIATE SERVICES ALL ELECTRICAL ITEMS SHOWN ON THESE DRAWINGS WITHOUT ADDITIONAL EXPENSE TO THE OWNER. IF DISCREPANCIES, CONFLICTS, INTERFERENCES OR OMISSIONS OCCUR BETWEEN DRAWINGS, NOTIFY IN WRITING THE OWNER REP./ENGINEER IN AMPLE TIME TO PERMIT REVISIONS BEFORE THE BIDS ARE SUBMITTED.	v
	4. VERIFY SERVICE CHARACTERISTICS, LOCATION AND CONNECTION WITH ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPANY. PERFORM ALL WORK RELATED TO SERVICE IN STRICT ACCORDANCE WITH UTILITY Co. STANDARDS AND REQUIREMENTS.	
	5. INSTALL MATERIALS AND EQUIPMENT IN A NEAT AND FIRST CLASS WORKMANLIKE MANNER. THE OWNER RESERVES THE RIGHT TO DIRECT REMOVAL AND REPLACEMENT OF ITEM WHICH, IN HIS OPINION, DO NOT PRESENT A NEAT AND WORKMANLIKE APPEARANCE. REMOVAL AND REPLACEMENT IS TO BE DONE IMMEDIATELY WHEN DIRECTED BY THE OWNER IN WRITING, AT THE SOLE EXPENSE OF CONTRACTOR.	
	6. START OF WORK BY CONTRACTOR SHALL BE CONSIDERED AS ACCEPTANCE BY HIM OF ALL CLAIMS OR QUESTIONS AS TO SUITABILITY OF THE WORK OF OTHER TRADES OR OTHER CONTRACTORS TO RECEIVE HIS WORK. THIS CONTRACTOR SHALL REMOVE AND REPLACE, AT HIS EXPENSE, ALL ELECTRICAL WORK WHICH MAY HAVE TO BE REMOVED BECAUSE OF INTERFERENCE WITH OTHER TRADES.	
	7. THIS CONTRACTOR SHALL OBTAIN AND PAY ALL INSURANCE, FEES, PERMITS ASSOCIATION DUES, ROYALTIES, AND TAXES OF WHATEVER NATURE SHALL APPLY TO THIS WORK. HE SHALL ALSO PAY ALL INSPECTION FEES AS MAY BE REQUIRED BY LAW OR ORDINANCE AND SHALL KEEP THE OWNER HARMLESS FROM ANY DAMAGE AND EXPENSE ARISING FROM ANY VIOLATION OF THE LAWS, RULES OR ORDINANCES.	
	<ol> <li>ALL WIRE SHALL BE COPPER TYPE THWN IN EMT RACEWAYS OR MC CABLE FOR BRANCH CIRCUITING ONLY.</li> <li>WIRE UP COMPLETE THE NEW HVAC EQUIPMENT, EXHAUST FANS, ETC. AS DIRECTED BY EQUIPMENT MANUFACTURER. CONTROL WIRING</li> </ol>	
	SHALL BE SEPARATE RACEWAY FROM POWER WIRING. 10. PROVIDE MEANS "FURNISH AND INSTALL".	
	<ol> <li>COORDINATE WORK WITH WORK OF OTHER TRADES TO AVOID ALL CONFLICTS.</li> <li>DO A COMPLETE JOB, EVERYTHING CONNECTED, READY FOR USE.</li> </ol>	
	13. IDENTIFY CLEARLY ON A TYPE WRITTEN FORM ALL CIRCUITS AND EQUIPMENT TO CORRESPOND WITH THE PLANS AND PANELS SCHEDULE AND ATTACH INSIDE THE PERTAINING PANEL.	
	14. <u>RACEWAYS:</u> ALL EXPOSED RACEWAYS INSIDE THE BUILDING TO BE EMT. MC CABLE IS ACCEPTABLE FOR BRANCH CIRCUITING ONLY. 15. <u>SHOP DRAWINGS:</u> THIS CONTRACTOR SHALL FURNISH THE ENGINEER WITH SHOP DRAWINGS OF EQUIPMENT PRIOR TO PURCHASE FOR	
	APPROVAL. 16. <u>TESTING:</u> THE CONTRACTOR SHALL TEST ALL WORK AND EQUIPMENT AS DIRECTED BY THE ARCHITECT AND BY AUTHORITIES HAVING JURISDICTION, FURNISHING ALL EQUIPMENT AND NECESSARY PERSONNEL AND ELECTRIC POWER. THE ENTIRE INSTALLATION SHALL BE TESTED FOR SHORTS, GROUNDS AND OPEN CIRCUITS, AND ALL DEFECTS SHALL BE DEMONSTRATED TO BE IN PROPER WORKING AND	
	OPERATING CONDITION TO THE COMPLETE SATISFACTION OF THE ENGINEER. 17. <u>GUARANTEES:</u> ALL EQUIPMENT AND MATERIALS SHALL BE GUARANTEED FOR ONE YEAR AFTER THE DATE OF ACCEPTANCE BY OWNER.	
	18. AT COMPLETION OF JOB THE ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR SHALL GIVE THE OWNER AN AS-BUILT SET OF REPRODUCIBLE COPIES SHOWING THE EXACT ELECTRICAL INSTALLATION.	
	19. BEFORE BIDDING THE JOB THE ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR SHALL VISIT THE SITE AND BECOME FAMILIAR WITH ALL EXISTING CONDITIONS. 25. CONTRACTOR SHALL PROVIDE TO THE BUILDING OWNER WITHIN 30 DAYS AFTER THE DATE OF ACCEPTANCE, RECORD DRAWINGS OF THE ACTUAL INSTALLATION INCLUDING A SINGLE-LINE DIAGRAM OF THE BUILDING ELECTRICAL DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM AND FLOOR PLANS INDICATING LOCATION AND AREA SERVED FOR ALL DISTRIBUTION IN FULL COMPLIANCE WITH FBC EC C405.6.4.1.	
	20. CONTRACTOR SHALL PROVIDE TO THE BUILDING OWNER AN OPERATING MANUAL AND MAINTENANCE MANUAL INCLUDING SUBMITTAL DATA STATING EQUIPMENT RATING AND SELECTED OPTIONS FOR EACH PIECE OF EQUIPMENT REQUIRING MAINTENANCE, OPERATION MANUALS AND MAINTENANCE MANUALS FOR EACH PIECE OF EQUIPMENT REQUIRING MAINTENANCE WITH CLEARLY IDENTIFIED REQUIRED ROUTINE MAINTENANCE ACTIONS AND NAMES AND ADDRESSES OF AT LEAST ONE QUALIFIED SERVICE AGENCY IN FULL COMPLIANCE WITH FBC FC C405.6.4.2	
	LEAST ONE QUALIFIED SERVICE AGENCY IN FULL COMPLIANCE WITH FBC EC C405.6.4.2. 21. NEW FIRE ALARM DEVICES SHALL BE FROM THE SAME MANUFACTURER AND 100% COMPATIBLE WITH EXISTING FIRE ALARM PANEL. ALL FIRE ALARM WIRING SHALL BE INSTALLED IN CONDUITS. FIRE ALARM CONTRACTOR SHALL PROVIDE FOR APPROVAL REQUIRED FIRE ALARM SHOP DRAWINGS FOR THIS WORK IF IT IS REQUIRED.	
	22. PROVIDE DEDICATED NEUTRAL WIRE FOR EACH NEW 120V BRANCH CIRCUIT.	





#### PSPW-21-05 - Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications



Meeting Location: 1001 Poinciana Drive Pembroke Pines Florida, 33025. (Building 46)

	PRE-BID ATTENDANCE SHEET	
Company Name:	Representative Printed Name:	E-mail:
BEJAR CONST. INC	BELLEY BEJA.7	BEJARCOHSTRUCTION CMSU. CO.
1) Address:	Signature	Phone Number:
1376 S.W. 1911 PAE		786.299.1072
Company Name: MACEDA CONTIGUTOUS LLC	Representative Printed Name: Fickel MACEDA	E-mail: Macecla 90 & ati, net
2) Address: 2800 Gideg Gittes Wason, 333.	Signature	Phone Number: 954 993 2238
3) Sun Eugle Gunnal Contractors	Representative Printed Name:	E-mail: Yanil@ SunEughac.com
3) Address: 12300 SW / 3042 SP, 33186	Signature	Phone Number: 303-741-3847
ENICOP, INC.	Representative Printed Name: WOLFIEZF. JEOLIVE: RA	WO MEVES ENCOPINC. JON
" Address 55 50 300 ST X. LHUD 130	68 Signature	754 369 2115
5) Company Name: PARAGON CONST	Representative Printed Name:	PARAGON ESELLSOUTH, NE
BB #197 NW ISJ2° AVE	Signature	Phone Number: 9542926776
Big 706 Construction SVCS.	Representative Printed Name:	+ lindnerc big dogcsi.com
3) Address: 3) 30 Coconnt Creex. Pury Coco Creek	Signature	Phone Number: 954 695 · 1476
7) Company Name: 7) Construction	Dota Dtar	Proce Ctales construction. co
" Address: 1401 5W 40 57 MiAmiz Company Name: 0 33165	Signature	305 796-23-4
CAMPUS CONSTRUCTION (ROUP	Representative Printed Notae:	E-mail: <u>tcastro@ccginc.net</u> Phone Number:
8) Address: mum. FL 7925 NW 1257 SUITE 104 33172	Signature	305-805-33(3

#### WAIVER AND RELEASE OF LIABILITY

As a participant and by signing this PRE-BID ATTENDANCE SHEET, I hereby waive, release, and indemnify the City of Pembroke Pines, its officers, agents, employees, commission, insurers and volunteers (collectively, the "City") from any and all claims, liability, injury, causes of action, suits, demands and/or damage of whatever kind, (collectively, "Claims") made by myself or any party on my behalf whether caused in whole or in part by any negligence of the City, or otherwise, in connection with my participation in the above-referenced program/activity. I hereby further hold the City harmless from any and all Claims that may be incurred in connection with my participation in the above-referenced site visit for the above mentioned project. By signing this form and as a participant in this PRE-BID MEETING / SITE VISIT, I affirm that I am physically able to participate in the City of Pembroke Pines's PRE-BID MEETING / SITE VISIT. By signing this form I affirm that I understand and recognize there are risks and hazards associated with said activity and that I am waiving and releasing the Claims described above. This Waiver and Release shall be binding upon myself, and my respective successors, heirs, assigns, executors, administrators, spouse and next of kin. I affirm that I am aware of the Current recommendations from the CDC, the State of Florida, Broward County, and the City related to Covid-19 and agree to abide by those recommendations as applicable to any activity related to this site visit.

#### PSPW-21-05 - Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications



Meeting Location: 1001 Poinciana Drive Pembroke Pines Florida, 33025. (Building 46)

a cara		PRE-BID ATTENDANCE SHEET	
1)	Address:	Representative Printed Name: RAFAEL CARASHLCO Signature	E-mail: rcaraballes arkest.con
	Company Margine NEW GINEER S	Representative Printed Names	E-mail: INFO CONEUJineers.com
2)	Address: 1730 N. Compering Exter 33 Company Name:	Signature Representative Printed Name:	Phone Number: 954-655-9700
3)	Company Name: Blud Contractors Address: 201 SE 2000 Aur Micmi Fl	Land Scott	estimating@Bludcontractor Phone Number: 704-574-0737
	Company Name:	Representative Printed Name:	E-mail:
4)	Address:	Signature	Phone Number:
	Company Name:	Representative Printed Name:	E-mail:
5)	Address:	Signature	Phone Number:
	Company Name:	Representative Printed Name:	E-mail:
6)	Address:	Signature	Phone Number:
-71	Company Name:	Representative Printed Name:	E-mail:
7)	Address:	Signature 31/21	Phone Number:
	Company Name:	Representative Printed Name:	E-mail:
8)	Address:	Signature	Phone Number:

#### WAIVER AND RELEASE OF LIABILITY

As a participant and by signing this PRE-BID ATTENDANCE SHEET, I hereby waive, release, and indemnify the City of Pembroke Pines, its officers, agents, employees, commission, insurers and volunteers (collectively, the "City") from any and all claims, liability, injury, causes of action, suits, demands and/or damage of whatever kind, (collectively, "Claims") made by myself or any party on my behalf whether caused in whole or in part by any negligence of the City, or otherwise, in connection with my participation in the above-referenced program/activity. I hereby further hold the City harmless from any and all Claims that may be incurred in connection with my participation in the above-referenced site visit for the above mentioned project. By signing this form and as a participant in this PRE-BID MEETING / SITE VISIT. I affirm that I am physically able to participate in the City of Pembroke Pines's PRE-BID MEETING / SITE VISIT. By signing that I understand and recognize there are risks and hazards associated with said activity and that I am waiving and releasing the Claims described above. This Waiver and Release shall be binding upon myself, and my respective successors, heirs, assigns, executors, administrators, spouse and next of kin. I affirm that I am aware of the Current recommendations from the CDC, the State of Florida, Broward County, and the City related to Covid-19 and agree to abide by those recommendations as applicable to any activity related to this site visit.

2/21, 7:51 AM	City of Pembroke Pines, #PSPW-21-05 - Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications					
Períscope Source		PEMBROKE PINES	Welcome	e pcruz@ppines.com   <u>Logout</u> Need assistance? Contact us or call 800-990-9339		
	Home Search	Source Contracts	Tools			
				👔 Schedule 📓 Task 📋 Not		
Vendor view of bid		Chat   Bid Comme	nts   Documents   Atta	chments   Items   Addendu		
Bid #PSPW-21-05 - Disas	ter Warehouse Building Modifications 😿 IFB	� ⑧ A G				
Time Left	Bid has ended.					
Bid Started	Aug 24, 2021 6:04:36 PM EDT	Notifications	Report (Bidder Activity	A).		
Bid Ended	This bid closed on Sep 21, 2021 2:00:00 PM EDT	# of suppliers that viewed	86 🚱 ( <u>View</u> )			
Agency Information	City of Pembroke Pines, FL (view agency's bids)	Q & A	Questions & Answers			
Bid Classifications	Classification Codes		Q&A Deadline: Sep 6, 20	021 8:30:00 PM EDT		
Required Vendor						
Qualifications	PP-SWORN, PP-LOCAL, PP-VOSB, PP-DRUGFREE, F	PP-SCRUTINIZED, PP-W9, PP-VENDORINI	FO, PP-EQUAL, PP-LBTR, FI	EVERIFY		
Bid Regions	Regions					
Bid Contact	see contact information					
	Aug 31, 2021 10:00:00 AM EDT Attendance is optional Location: There will be a non-mandatory schedule Drive Pembroke Pines Florida, 33025. (Building 46		at 10:00 a.m. Meeting loca	tion will be at 1001 Poinciana		
Copy Bid	<u>Transcript</u> <u>Attendance</u> Click here to <u>copy</u> the bid and relist it as a new bic	1				
View Rules	Click here to <u>change</u> the rules for this bid.					
Best and Final Offer:	Create					
Approval						
View Approval Flow						
Approval Status A	pproved					
Bid Comments						
Contract Duration	One Time Purchase					
Contract Renewal	Not Applicable					
Prices Good for	90 days					

Contract Duration	One Time Purchase
Contract Renewal	Not Applicable
Prices Good for	90 days
udgeted Amount	\$0.00 ( <u>change)</u>
xpected Expenditure	\$200,000.00
tandard Disclaimer	Bids/proposals must be submitted electronically
	Please note vendors should be registered on BidSync under the name of the organization that they are operating as and it should match the organization name on the documents that they are submitting and utilizing when responding to the solicitation. The vendor must provide the necessary information on the BidSync website and upload all of the requested documents listed in the PROPOS REQUIREMENTS section of this solicitation. Unless otherwise specified, the City requests for vendors to upload their documents as one (1) PDI document in the order that is outline in the bid package.
	The City recommends for proposers to submit their proposals as soon as they are ready to do so. Please allow ample time to submit your proposals on the BidSync website. Proposals may be modified or withdrawn prior to the deadline for submitting Proposals. BidSync Support i happy to help you with submitting your proposal and to ensure that you are submitting your proposals correctly, but we ask that you contact their support line at 1-800-990-9339 with ample time before the bid closing date and time.

#### City of Pembroke Pines, #PSPW-21-05 - Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications

PLEASE DO NOT SUBMIT ANY PROPOSALS VIA MAIL, E-MAIL OR FAX.

However, please note that any required Bid Bond or Cashier's Check should be in a sealed envelope, plainly marked â BID SECURITYâ (with the Solicitation Number and Title) and sent to the City of Pembroke Pines, City Clerk's Office, 4th Floor, 601 City Center Way, Pembroke Pines, FL 33025.

**Bid Comments** 

The City of Pembroke Pines is seeking proposals from qualified firms to make exterior/interior modifications to an existing building. The interior dimensions of the building are 114' x 30' which equates to 3,420 total square feet.

Documents	Select All   Select None   Download Selected
1.     1     PSPW-21-05 Disaster Warehouse Building Modification.pdf [download]	2. (a) Attachment A - Contact Information Form.docx [download]
3. 1 Attachment B - Non-Collusive Affidavit [download]	4. 1 Attachment C - Proposers Background Information [download]
5. 👔 Attachment D - Sample Insurance Certificate.pdf [download]	6. Attachment E - Specimen Contract - Construction Agreement Rev 2020- 01.pdf [download]
7. <u>     Attachment F - References Form</u> [download]	8.      Attachment G - Standard Release of Lien.pdf [download]
9. 🔁 Attachment H - Construction Documents.pdf [download]	10. 11. Addendum 1.pdf [download]
11. 11. Non Mandatory Attendance Sheet.pdf [download]	
	🧐 = Included in Bid Packet 🛛 🔀 = Excluded from Bid Packet

 Item
 Tile
 Offers

 PSPW-21-05-010
 Disaster Warehouse Building Modifications
 Y
 Info

 PSPW-21-05-010
 Percent Cost to Add a Payment and Performance Bond
 Y
 Info

Addendum #1 - Made On Aug 25, 2021 10:16:00 AM EDT

Pre-Bid Conference Changes Pre-Bid Conference information has changed. Please review all Pre-Bid Conferences.

Addendum #2 - Made On Aug 31, 2021 2:56:47 PM EDT

New Documents Non Mandatory Attendance Sheet.pdf

Change Made On Aug 26, 2021 10:53:48 AM EDT

New Documents Addendum 1.pdf

Pre-Bid Conference Changes Pre-Bid Conference information has changed. Please review all Pre-Bid Conferences.

**Contractor Advertisements** 

View All Ads

There are no advertisements on this solicitation.

Questions? Contact a Periscope Source representative: 800-990-9339 or email: source-support@periscopeholdings.com

Home	Bid Se	arch	Rids		Orders	Tools		Support		Privacy		Logout	
Home	Dia Se		Dias		orders	10015		Support		Thrucy		Logour	
in 🗾 🕈 🛗													

Copyright  $\ensuremath{\mathbb{C}}$  2020 - Periscope Holdings, Inc. - All rights reserved.



Copyright © 2020 - Periscope Holdings, Inc. - All rights reserved.